

# Harrow a guide to secondary schools 2026-2027



# Contents

Your application
How places were offered 2025
Open days
How to apply
How the application process works
Hints and tips on choosing a school
Late applications
Admissions arrangements
Schools information
Applying for schools in other boroughs
Children with Special Educational Needs
University technical colleges and studio schools
Appeals
Sixth Form education
LGBT pupils
 Schools map

# Your application

# Your application must be received by 31 October 2025

To avoid any last-minute problems, we strongly recommend you submit your application by 24 October 2025. This is the Friday before the half-term holiday

If your child does not live in Harrow, but you wish to apply for a Harrow school, please contact your child's local authority to make an application.

If your child lives in Harrow, and was born between 1 September 2014 and 31 August 2015, and is due to start secondary school in September 2026, the full timetable for applications is:

1 September 2025	Website opens, and you can apply online at <a href="http://www.eadmissions.org.uk">http://www.eadmissions.org.uk</a>					
September / October 2025	Parents applying for a Voluntary Aided school must complete and return a supplementary information form direct to the school. These forms are available from the school or <a href="https://www.harrow.gov.uk/schooladmissions">www.harrow.gov.uk/schooladmissions</a>					
25 October 2025	Last Friday before the half-term holiday. We strongly recommend that you submit your application by this date to avoid any delay.					
31 October 2025	Closing date for applications. Parents applying for a Voluntary Aided school must complete and return a supplementary information form direct to the school.					
2 March 2026	Emails sent to parents with the outcome of their application.  Please wait until you have received the email before logging on to the <u>e-Admissions website</u> .  In some cases, letters will be sent through the post					
16 March 2026	Deadline for acceptance or decline of offer.					
31 March 2026	Closing date for receipt of appeals.					

If your child lives in Harrow, and is due to start secondary school in September 2026, but was not born between 1 September 2014 and 31 August 2015, please do not fill out an application form. Instead, email **schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk** 

### How places were offered in 2025

This table shows how places were allocated to children starting at Harrow's secondary schools in September 2025.

It shows how many places were available, how many people applied for those places and how those places were then allocated.

These are the statistics for last year, and while this year's statistics may be similar, the level and pattern of demand for schools changes every year. This means that the distances cited in the table below change from year to year. Please do not assume that because children in your area attend a particular school that your child will also be offered a place.

Harrow schools do not have catchment areas as part of their admission arrangements<sup>1</sup>. Schools in Harrow use distance as part of their admission arrangements. All schools in Harrow measure distances from home to school in a straight line from the home address to the school.

School name	Number of appli cations recei eved	Num ber of places avail able	Special Educa tional Needs - EHC Plans	Looked- after children	Medi cal/ Social needs child	Medical parent	Sibling	Chil dren of staff	Feeder school	Ran dom alloca tion	Prac ticing Hindu parent ISKON	Prac ticing Hindu parent	Dis tance criteria	Furthest distance offered in miles**
Avanti House	879	180	11	0	N/A	N/A	58	2	75	N/A	15	15	4	0.196
Bentley Wood	661	240	4	1	0	0	58	2	5	110	N,	/A	60	1.681
Canons High	332	210	5	0	0	0	42	0	N/A	N/A	N/A		92	N/A
Harrow High	455	180	1	0	0	0	38	0	N/A	N/A	N/A		101	N/A
Hatch End	515	210	10	1	0	0	47	0	N/A	N/A	N,	Ά	139	N/A
Nower Hill	1448	324	13	0	1	0	102	7	N/A	N/A	N,	/ <b>A</b>	201	0.834
Park High	450	270	7	0	0	0	75	0	N/A	N/A	N,	Ά	120	N/A
Pinner High	1202	180	13	2	0	0	58	0	N/A	N/A	N,	Ά	107	0.639
Rooks Heath	319	210	3	0	0	0	42	0	N/A	N/A	N,	Ά	114	N/A
Salvatorian College	301	150		Information for Salvatorian College and The Sacred Heart Language College can be obtained directly from the school										
Sacred Heart	295	150		3 · 3 · 3 · 4 · 7 · 7										
Whitefriars	182	60	3	0	0	0	13	0	N/A	N/A	N,	Ά	36	N/A
Whitmore	1368	270	8	4	0	0	88	1	N/A	N/A	N,	/A	169	0.791

# Open days

Harrow's secondary schools will be holding open events in September and October to help parents and children decide on their applications.

Many schools begin their sessions with a short presentation. If you cannot make these dates and times, please contact schools for alternatives – all schools welcome visitors at other times.

Avanti House	Open Evening <b>Wednesday 17 September 2025</b> , 5pm – 8.30pm Open Mornings <b>Monday 22 September – Thursday 25 September 2025</b> from 9.30am by appointment with the school.
Bentley Wood High School	Open Evening <b>Thursday 11 September 2025</b> , 6.30pm – 9pm Open Mornings <b>Monday 15 September – Friday 19</b> <b>September 2025</b> , 9am – 12 noon
Canons High School	Open Evening <b>Wednesday 1 October 2025</b> , 5.30pm – 8pm Open Mornings <b>Monday 6</b> , <b>Tuesday 7 and Wednesday 8 October 2025</b> , 9am – 10am
Harrow High School	Open Evening <b>Wednesday 24 September 2025</b> , 6.30pm Open Morning Tours by appointment – please contact the school
Hatch End High School	Open Evening <b>Thursday 25 September 2025</b> , 5.30pm – 8pm (Headteacher's Speech at 5.30pm and 7.15pm) Open Mornings <b>Monday 29 September</b> and <b>Wednesday 1 October 2025</b> , 9.30am
	Please book for both events via the school website
Nower Hill High School	Open Mornings - Monday 22 September – Friday 26 September 2025 (excluding Wednesday 24 September 2025) Information, presentations and tours for families and children to see the school in the normal working day commence at 9.00am and finish at 11.00am each day.  Places for any of the four Open Mornings can be booked via the link on the school website from the start of September. Additional tours available on request.
Park High School	Open Evening Thursday 18 September 2025 6pm – 8pm (last admission 7.30pm) Open Mornings Tuesday 23, Wednesday 24 and Thursday 25 September and Wednesday 1 and Wednesday 8 October 2025 (Please book via the link on the school website from the start of September)

Pinner High School	Open Evening <b>Thursday 2 October 2025</b> 4.30pm and 6.30pm - Head's talk and school tour for parents/carers and children No booking required  Open Morning <b>Monday 6 October 2025</b> 9am – 10.15am and 11am – 12.15pm – school tour only for parents/carers and children to see the school during the normal working day. Booking required
Rooks Heath School	Open Evening <b>Wednesday 10 September 2025</b> 5.00pm – 7.30pm with Open Mornings available on request between 9.10am – 10.30am
The Sacred Heart Language College	Open Evening <b>Tuesday 9 September 2025</b> , 6.30pm – 8.30pm Open Afternoon <b>Thursday 18 September 2025</b> , 4.00pm - 6.00pm
Salvatorian College	Open Evening <b>Tuesday 30 September 2025</b> , (5.30pm - 7.30pm) Open Mornings commencing from <b>Thursday 2 October 2025</b> (9am - 10am, by appointment)
Whitefriars	Open Evening - <b>Friday 26 September 2025</b> , 4.30pm – 7.30pm (Headteachers talk at 5.00pm & 6.30pm) Open week beginning – <b>Monday 29 September 2025</b> – Bookable tours at 9am
Whitmore High School	Open Day/Evening <b>Monday 15 September 2025</b> 3.30pm – 5.30pm and 6.30pm – 8.30pm

# How to apply

We ask everyone to apply using the online form with the following exceptions:

- 1. If your child has a statement of Special Educational Needs or Educational, Health and Care Plan, please do not complete an application form.
- 2. If your child wishes to begin secondary school in September 2026 but was not born between 1 September 2014 and 31 August 2015, please do not complete an application form. Please email schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk to apply.
- 3. You cannot apply for private or independent schools through this process.

#### **Frequently Asked Questions**

#### Do I need to register?

Yes, you will first need to register your details with the website and will be sent a user name and password.

#### What is the deadline?

Your application must be complete and submitted by 31 October 2025. You can make changes to your application right up to the closing date.

#### What happens if I do not submit my application in time?

At the end of the process, you will be invited to "submit" the form. Failure to "submit" will mean that your application has not been sent to us, and will not be considered. You will then have to enter the <u>late application process</u>.

#### Do I have to complete the form all at once?

No – if you wish, you can complete part of the form, save your position and return later to review, complete or change it. Every time you change your application you will receive a confirmation email.

#### Are there any tools online to help me choose schools?

The online application system has a <u>search facility</u> to help you find schools in the local area and offers links to more information about the schools.

#### Can I apply for a Harrow school if I live outside the borough?

If you live outside Harrow and want to apply to a Harrow school you can list the school on the application you submit to your local authority.

#### I don't have the internet at home. Where can I apply?

Computers with internet access are available to use free of charge at any Harrow library.

#### I don't like using computers. Can I get a paper form instead?

No – paper forms will only be issued under exceptional circumstances, due to the extra administrative cost and complexity of processing them.

#### I need help! Can you help?

Yes – if you need help with your application please email <a href="mailto:schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk">schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk</a>

#### Can I apply to schools in other boroughs?

Yes – if you are a Harrow resident you can use the same online form to apply to schools in Harrow and also to schools maintained by other local authorities. You can apply for six schools; however, you may only apply to a maximum of four schools in Hertfordshire. Otherwise there is no restriction to the mix of schools on your application.

#### What to do if your details change

Tell us straight away if any of your details change after you have submitted your application.

If you move house and change your address; if your child changes primary school; or if any other factual details regarding your application change, please email us immediately at <a href="mailto:schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk">schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk</a>

Failure to let us know about changes could invalidate your application or even lead to an offer being withdrawn.

#### Deciding which address to put on your application

The only acceptable address to put on your application is your child's permanent address and they must be living there at the closing date for receipt of applications and expected to live in September 2026 and beyond.

Please do not list an address of someone who provides a temporary care arrangement for your child, a business address, childminder's address, a relative's address or any other address other than the child's permanent home address.

Where families have recently moved into an address prior to completing an application, we may require further information to ensure that the property has not been obtained solely for the purposes of obtaining a school place. If a family moves into a property temporarily to increase the chances of gaining a school place, the council will use the permanent residence for the purpose of the application.

For example, if the family own a property but are living at and apply from a different address, the council will assume that the second address is temporary and that the property that you own is where the child ordinarily lives. Where the owned property is being renovated, this will still be considered the family's permanent address.

#### All applications that are received will be verified.

Evidence will otherwise be required that the property is disposed of. If a family own more than one property, the council will request further evidence to demonstrate where the family normally live to determine the address the council will use for the child's application.

If a school place is offered on the basis of an incorrect address, the place will be withdrawn.

Providing false information or fraudulent documentation could lead also to legal action being brought against you, including a criminal prosecution. Harrow Council reserves the right at any time to investigate and verify any address, information and/or documentation in order to ensure that it is allocating places appropriately and fairly. These investigations may extend to Council databases, home visits and background checks. We may also ask you for further proofs.

If we offer a place at a school and then discover that the offer was made on fraudulent or misleading information (for example, a false claim to living at an address) we will withdraw the place offered. This has happened in previous years. This will cause considerable distress, particularly for the child involved.

In some cases, a child may live permanently with parents with officially shared responsibility at more than one home address. Please note, this only applies to parents, not other carers or relatives. In these cases, the only acceptable address is the residence where the child spends the majority of the school week (Monday-Friday). On the rare occasions when a child's residence during the school week is split equally between parents, then parents will be asked to determine which residential address should be used for the purpose of admission to school.

Where a place has been offered based on false information, we can withdraw the offer even after your child has started at school.

In all such cases, we require a joint declaration from the parents with officially shared responsibility stating the pattern of residence. If no joint declaration is received by the closing date for applications, the home address will be taken as the address of the parent who receives child benefit.

In cases where parents are not eligible for child benefit the address will be that of the parent where the child is registered with the doctor.

# How the application process works

On your application form you will be asked to list six schools, ranked in order of preference. You must name the schools that you wish to apply for, in the order you prefer them. You do not need to use all six preferences, however, we strongly advise that you do use all six preferences. There is no advantage in naming only one school. Once the closing date has passed on 31 October 2025, the admissions process will begin.

#### How the preference system works

All the applications we receive will be considered individually against the criteria published in this guide. Each school will then allocate its places to the children with highest priority under its own admissions criteria.

Each school you name on your application is considered separately. That means that if you have entered six preferences, your child could be allocated as many as six places.

When children are allocated a place at more than one school, the system refers to the order of preference that you have listed on your application form.

It will then keep the offer at the school you have ranked highest, and take your child's name off the list for their lower-ranked preferences. These places will then be allocated to the children with next-highest priority under those schools' admissions criteria.

Children will only be offered one school place.

When children are not allocated a place at any of their schools of preference, they will be offered a place at the closest Harrow school to their home address that still has vacancies once the above admissions process is complete.

Councils will not pass on details of where the school was ranked on your application to schools. No school will be told about other schools listed on your application.

#### Extremely important advice about the preference system

Harrow has many oversubscribed schools. Every year there are children in Harrow who are not allocated a place at any of their schools of preference. These children will receive an offer for a place, but it will be at a school which they did not choose. These places may be at a considerable distance from their home.

If you wish to have the best chance of avoiding this, and avoiding other common mistakes in the applications process, please consider the following advice when making your application:

- Use all six preferences available to you.
- Use one or more of your preferences on the school or schools nearest your home. The most common admissions tie-breaker for an oversubscribed school is distance from home to school.
- To find out which are your local Harrow schools, you can use the online distance tool.
- Remember to list the school you like the most as first preference, the school you like the second-most as second preference and so on, regardless of its popularity or historical oversubscription.
- Remember to fill out and submit a <u>Supplementary Information Form</u> if you are applying for Avanti House School or one of the Catholic schools (The Sacred Heart Language College or Salvatorian College).

#### Reasons for preference

When you complete the application, there is a space for each preference where you can note why you have selected a school. This information will be passed to the school. The box is optional and will only have an effect on your application if it relates directly to the school's admissions criteria.

#### **Waiting lists**

After the admissions process is complete, we strongly advise that you accept the place your child has been offered.

If you have not been allocated a place at your first preference school, your child's name will be placed on a waiting list for all the schools which you ranked as a higher preference than the school where you received an offer. Your child will remain on these waiting lists even after you accept your offered place. Waiting lists are not a 'first come, first served' list and so time on the list does NOT give any priority.

Waiting lists remain in the priority order as determined during the admissions process. This means that your child may move down the waiting list if another child, with a higher priority under the admission arrangements, is added (for instance, through a late application).

Places are offered from the waiting list throughout the year. If a place is offered
from the waiting list, this new offer will supersede any previous offer, which will
then be withdrawn. Waiting lists can be <u>viewed online via MyHarrow</u>. Children's
names will remain on the waiting lists for Harrow Schools until the end of the
2026/2027 academic year.

### Why do some children get places at schools they haven't applied for?

If, at the end of the application process, your child cannot be offered a place at any of the schools on their application, your child will be allocated a place at the closest Harrow school to their home which still has a vacancy.

In nearly every case where this type of allocation occurs, parents are happy with the alternative offered. It is always a good idea to contact the school where you have been offered a place. This gives you a chance to see the school, rather than rely on what you might have heard about it, and you are also able to discuss any worries that you might have with the school staff. However, if you are still unhappy about the school offered you may decide to use the appeals process.

#### Accepting a place

• Every parent who has applied online for a Secondary place for their child will receive an email on 2 March 2026 to offer their child a place. You will need to log back into the <u>e-admissions website</u> and accept the offered place.

# Hints and tips on choosing a school

- Think what kind of school your child is best suited to: You may want to think about if you want a same sex school or, a faith based school does the school have a specialism in the arts, sports, science etc., uniform vs. non uniform school, are there breakfast clubs / afterschool clubs, travel to and from school.
- Familiarise yourself with the admissions criteria for schools.
- Look at the information on how places were allocated in previous year.
- Look at the school Ofsted report / school website schools do change over time so it is important to get your information from a variety of sources and remember that not everything you hear about a school may still be true.
- During your research, you will need to read the admissions criteria for the school(s) you want to apply to.

#### To give you some samples of what to check for:

- Church / Faith schools will give priority to applicants that can demonstrate practice of their faith. A Supplementary Information Form (SIF) will be required and should be submitted directly to the school by the deadline of 31 October 2025.
- Not all schools give priority to siblings, or there may be restrictions for siblings in Sixth Form.
- Distance from home to school is often used as tie breaker. Distance is usually measured in a straight line from your house to the centre point of the school (but it can be different in some cases).
- Some schools use random allocation (lottery).
- Some schools will have medical and social criteria but only if you meet certain conditions – see page 15.
- Some schools will give priority to staff who work for the school for a certain number of years or in hard to recruit subjects.
- Some schools outside of Harrow may have additional criteria's that are to do with streaming, testing, banding, musical or sporting ability, catchment or priority areas.
- Make sure you submit your application on time if you miss the deadline your application won't be considered until after the National Offer Day.

# Late applications

If you do not submit your application to Harrow Council by 31 October 2025 then your child will not take part in the normal admissions process. Instead, they will need to go through a late application process.

You will still need to complete an application form online as normal. However, your preferences will not be assessed or considered until the normal admissions process is complete and offers are made on 2 March 2026. Late applications will then be allocated places out of the pool of places that are remaining.

There are a small number of exceptions to this rule. The following are examples of exceptions that will allow late applications to be considered for the normal admissions process:

1. If your family moved house after the closing date, but before 8 December 2025.

You will be asked to provide a letter from your solicitor confirming the completion date and confirming you have taken up residency. If you are renting, you will be asked for a formal tenancy agreement from a letting agent or estate agent.

2. If your family returned home from abroad after the closing date, but before 8 December 2025.

You will be asked to provide a council tax bill confirming re-occupation of your property and cease of any tenancy on the property; you will also be asked for confirmation for your move from your employer.

3. If a single parent has been ill for some time, or there has been a recent death of an immediate family member.

You will be asked to provide evidence of the above.

#### Late changes to your application

You must tell us straight away if any of your details change after you have submitted your application.

If you move house and change your address; if your child changes primary school; or if any other factual details regarding your application change, please contact us immediately at <a href="mailto:schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk">schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk</a>.

Failure to let us know about changes could invalidate your application or even lead to an offer being withdrawn.

Please note if you move after the 31 October 2025 your application will be considered from the address that you were living at prior to moving. We will only be able to update the address after the 2 March 2026.

# Admissions arrangements

Use the following links to see admissions arrangements for Harrow's secondary schools, including Academies and Free Schools. For each school, a list of criteria will be outlined which explain which children have priority for admission, should the school be oversubscribed. Tiebreakers are also explained, in the case of a tie for priority.

**Avanti House** 

**Bentley Wood High School** 

**Canons High School** 

**Harrow High School** 

**Hatch End High Schoold** 

**Nower Hill High School** 

**Park High School** 

**Pinner High School** 

**Rooks Heath School** 

The Sacred Heart Language College

**Salvatorian College** 

**Whitefriars School** (Secondary Phase)

**Whitmore High School** 

We strongly recommend you read these arrangements in full before applying to the schools of your choice. Many arrangements differ substantially from each other.

Admissions arrangements are binding, and no exceptions will be made during the admissions process.



Wembrough Road, Stanmore HA7 2EX © 020 8249 6830 □ avantihouse@avanti.org.uk

DfE NO: 310 4000

### new www.avanti.org.uk/avantihouse **Principal: Mr Simon Arnell Travel map**



**PLACES** 180

**AGES** 11-18

**GENDER** Mixed

Free school

Avanti House is a free school for boys and girls aged 11-18, set up in response to parental demand. The school is located in Stanmore, Wemborough Road, HA7 2EQ. There are a full range of facilities including; state of the art sports grounds and hall, performing arts suite and fantastic teaching rooms.

#### **Ethos**

Avanti House is founded on the concept of a Tree of Life – the Roots (Spiritual Insight), the Trunk (Character Formation) and the Crown (Educational Excellence).

We ensure that Avanti House is a truly inclusive school where the virtues, enshrined in our vision statement are evident not just in our policies but also in our daily practice; that they can be witnessed in the curriculum we offer and in the relationships which we develop with one another.

The 2025 Ofsted report stated that "The community at Avanti House School work together to inspire pupils to be 'spiritually compassionate changemakers'. This vision is fulfilled through an ethos of high expectations and mutual respect." The report also states that "The school virtues of respect, self-discipline, courage, integrity, empathy and gratitude are woven through the curriculum."

#### Curriculum

Avanti House School offers a broad, balanced and challenging curriculum centred on the academic rigour of the English Baccalaureate. As well as the traditional core subjects of English, Maths, Science and the humanities subjects, pupils in Year Seven have the chance to study Sanskrit, Yoga, Music, Dance, Drama and Art as well as either French or Spanish.

The school, via its bespoke philosophy, religion and ethics programme (PRE), encourages students to understand and appreciate the value of self, of others, of family and community and of the environment.

The PRE programme also looks to nurture critical thinking and reflection around meaning in life, their own understanding of and relationship with God and how they might live an ethically and morally sound life.

The curriculum as a whole is designed to nurture highly aspirational, confident, independent, expert learners who both realise fully their academic potential whilst also developing the attributes of social responsibility and enterprise alongside other skills. This all ensures that our students will go on to thrive as young adults with all the challenges that they will face in a fast-changing 21st century global economy and community.

Behaviour at Avanti House School is outstanding - "Pupils behave impeccably, and lessons are undisturbed." (Ofsted, 2025).

The school currently operates a six-period day with an hour after school most evenings for enrichment clubs.

Our early start at 8am and vegetarian cuisine ensures we get the best out of our pupils while still leaving time at the end of the day for our varied extra-curricular programme.

#### **Staffing**

Avanti House benefits from a highly dedicated and professional staff who are entirely committed to the academic, spiritual and emotional needs of the children. Their approach to teaching is characterised by:

- High expectations which encourage achievement
- An understanding of the individual needs of each child.
- An appreciation of the benefits of collaborative learning, supported by high quality ICT and bespoke resources, and of learning beyond the classroom including trips and visits.

#### **Quality Assurance, Student Support and Student Voice**

Every parent wants to know that their child is well-known and well-looked after at school and at Avanti House our OFSTED-endorsed pastoral systems ensure just that. Each child is allocated a tutor and is placed in one of our six Colleges (Aether, Air, Cosmos, Earth, Fire & Water).

While taught in year groups, each student belongs to a college which contains pupils of mixed age groups so that the younger can learn from the older and vice-versa. This also provides a structure for inter-college competitions and leadership opportunities where pupils can take on additional responsibilities, regardless of their age.

The school has a well-staffed and experienced inclusion department to cater for the

needs of all and also a very active Student Leadership Team which feeds back regularly to staff and actively influences school-policy on such matters as behaviour, homework and catering.

#### **Beyond the formal Curriculum**

Avanti House offers a wide variety of after-school clubs on mid-week evenings. Music tuition is available across a range of instruments and amongst the many extra-curricular events this year have been the following:

- Spiritual retreats to Lincoln, France and Belgium.
- Duke of Edinburgh.
- Combined Cadet Force unit.
- Ski Trips to Italy.
- •MFL Trips to Spain.
- Many theatre trips including to see "Harry Potter and the Cursed Child".

#### In conclusion

Avanti House offers a holistic education to all its pupils, identifying strengths and talents and developing that potential to the full, with academic achievement, character development and spiritual insight valued equally. Young people will leave Avanti House well qualified, confident, creative and characterful.

More details are available on our website and parents are encouraged to visit the school in session to meet our very happy community, sample the unique family atmosphere and witness for themselves the excellent teaching and strong work ethic.



#### Bentley Wood High School

Ofsted outstanding provider

Clamp Hill
Stanmore
Middlesex HA7 3JW
© 020 8954 3623

\*\text{\ti}\text{\texi\text{\text{\text{\text{\text{\texi\\ \titile\ttint{\text{\text{\text{\text{\texi\text{\text{\te\

Headteacher: Mrs Naseema Akbar

DfE NO: 310 4032

Travel Map



PLACES 240

**AGES** 11-18 GENDER Girls TYPE
Academy



#### **Our Ethos**

"Pupils develop into confident and caring young people at this school. The school sets high expectations for both behaviour and achievement. This is underpinned by the school's values of CARE: communication, achievement, respect and empathy, which are embraced by the school community"

Ofsted 2023

We are very proud of Bentley Wood. It is a truly outstanding, inclusive girls' school. We value each of the students equally and recognise their individual gifts and talents. Our CARE values, communication, achievement, respect and empathy, underpin the vision for all members of our diverse and vibrant community. The school has an outstanding record of academic excellence. This is achieved through the highest expectations, together with inspirational teaching and learning experiences. There is a strong sense of pride amongst the girls, their families and the staff, all of whom show unwavering dedication and commitment to the school.

Our teaching and support staff are of the highest calibre. We all share the vision of achieving our personal best and are committed to working hard.

The school's excellent GCSE examination success has been recognised by Ofsted and in the Government's Performance Tables with both sources confirming that the school adds exceptional value to students' achievement.

#### **Our Curriculum**

At Bentley Wood we provide a rich and relevant personalised curriculum that

engages, motivates and challenges girls to achieve their best. All students in Year 7 and 8 follow an enhanced model of the National Curriculum. The full range of GCSE courses are offered for students to study. The vast majority of our students follow the English Baccalaureate, which is enhanced by other GCSE options. Homework is an important part of studying and is set daily from Year 7 through to Year 13.

Our curriculum is underpinned by:

- · outstanding teaching and support staff;
- the highest expectations of students;
- extensive use of IT in our learning and teaching in school and at home through our 1:1 device scheme;
- a coherent approach to personal development where we care about every child;
- excellent provision for the most able students.

#### **Pastoral Curriculum and Student Support**

Pastoral care commences before girls join Bentley Wood. Parents/carers have individual meetings to establish our close family partnership. During the summer all students attend an induction day. On induction day girls meet their tutors who care for them on a daily basis and stay with them as they progress up the school. The pastoral team ensures that each student's academic progress, attendance, punctuality and overall development are monitored very closely.

Integral to our pastoral and academic support is:

- · our close liaison with primary schools;
- regular consultation with parents/family members;
- detailed assessments and reports;
- parents' information evenings;
- support for students with additional learning needs;
- active student voice through school council and their committees and our student leader groups.

#### **Wider Interests**

"Pupils are encouraged to be expressive and creative through the curriculum and through wider opportunities." (Ofsted 2023)

At Bentley Wood, students extend their learning and personal development through a wide and exciting range of extra-curricular activities including:

- Duke of Edinburgh programme;
- languages and ski trips abroad;
- an extensive range of sporting activities including; tennis, football, cricket, rounders, athletics, netball, and dance;
- annual drama productions and showcases;
- · Activity Week which includes murder mystery challenges, orienteering, and

- learning new skills;
- · concerts of music and dance;
- · visits to art galleries, museums and theatres;
- an extensive range of lunchtime and after school clubs and activities including Anthropology, Ancient Greek, slam poetry, rock band, gardening, coding and Science and Maths clubs;
- Breakfast Club daily from 7.45am 8.15am offering a free healthy breakfast.

#### **Our Facilities**

Bentley Wood is set in a unique environment in Harrow, and its facilities, indoors and outdoors, are acknowledged as superb:

- A brand new state-of-the-art school building with 13 additional classrooms;
- 27 acres of woodland, tennis courts, cricket pitch and athletics track;
- · A brand new sports hall with outstanding facilities;
- 8 science laboratories:
- Excellent library facilities;
- 7 IT suites plus Apple Mac facilities in music, art, technology, health and social care as well as iPads for students;
- A modern Sixth Form building;
- Purpose-built drama and dance studio;
- Fully refurbished technology suites.

My daughter and I are really happy with Bentley Wood, I love how the teachers really care about each pupil. The school offers my daughter wonderful pastoral care and she loves to go to school and enjoys the learning.

Year 7 parent

#### Conclusion

"The programme in place for pupils' personal development is unique. The school offers a 'learning journey' of connected opportunities, which starts in Year 7."

— Ofsted 23

Bentley Wood is a flourishing and successful school in which staff, students, parents and the school's Governing Body all work together in partnership to ensure that every student is able to fulfil her potential in all aspects of school life by achieving her best.



Shaldon Road Edgware HA8 6AN © 020 8951 5780 ↑ www.canons.harrow.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr D Bullock

DfE NO: 310 4022

#### **Travel Map**



PLACES 210

**AGES** 11-18

GENDER Mixed TYPE Academy

This is an exciting time to be joining Canons High School. We are proud to be recognised as 'Good' by Ofsted but continue to strive towards excellence in our provision by addressing the areas for improvement in the report. We welcome all families who want to know more and look forward to showcasing the spirit of Canons at our Open Evening on Wednesday, 1 October 2025 and Open Mornings on 6, 7 and 8 October 2025.

#### **Ethos**

We are a diverse and inclusive comprehensive school that promotes high standards of excellence in all areas of school life. We are a community school where positive relationships are fundamental in enabling our young people to achieve their very best.

We believe in Excellence for all:

- Excellent behaviour & attitudes
- Excellent teaching & learning
- Excellent opportunities & experiences
- Excellent outcomes & progress
- Excellent communication
- Excellent environment for learning

#### **Excellent teaching and learning**

At Canons, students follow a three-year key stage three programme during which they study the national curriculum in Computer Science, Technology, Food, History, Geography, Religious Studies, PE, Drama, Art, Music and Media studies, as well as English, Maths and Science. Students are able to sample Italian, French and Spanish before choosing which language to study for the rest of Years 7, 8 and 9. With these strong foundations, students at Canons begin GCSE studies in Year 10. They choose four options subjects which they study for two years, taking exams by

the end of Year 11.

After Year 11, students can join our oversubscribed sixth form to continue their studies in a wide range of subjects, including all the traditional academic subjects as well as new subjects such as Psychology, Sociology and Law. For those who are interested in a more vocational curriculum, there are a wide range of post-16 BTECs to study, including Sport and Health and Social Care and we have also recently introduced a suite of T-levels including Digital, Education and Business Management to expend our offer.

To enhance effective learning, in September 2024, we will change our curriculum model to a fortnightly timetable, with 5 one-hour lessons per day for KS3 and KS4 students. This allows us to continue offering the two-week October half term break, ensuring that staff and students can refresh themselves.

"The school's curriculum is ambitious. It offers pupils and sixth-form students a wide range of subjects, both academic and vocational." (Ofsted 2023)

"In the past few years, leaders have worked on developing and improving their curriculum thinking. In most subjects, the changes and improvements are well established. Leaders identify what knowledge they want pupils to learn, step by step and in a logical manner. Teachers have expertise in their subjects." (Ofsted 2023)

#### **Excellent opportunities and experiences**

Of course, not all student learning is academic in nature. At Canons, students can choose from a wide range of extra-curricular clubs and activities, including sports clubs such as football, netball, basketball, cricket, table tennis, karate and dance. Other activities include astronomy club, film club, drama club and chess club.

In addition to our expanding in-school extra-curriculum provision, KS3 students have the opportunity to go on a PGL residential trip and a ski trip abroad is offered to all students across the school. Through the introduction of a House system, students have wide range of leadership positions to pursue. Students also follow a personal, social, health, relationship and economic (PSHRE) programme.

"Pupils have opportunities to take part in enrichment activities. For example, there are astronomy, chess and sporting clubs. Pastoral care supports pupils in many ways. This includes helping pupils in taking care of their mental and physical health." – Ofsted 2023

Students at Canons benefit from the incredibly strong partnerships we have with families, local employers, social services, the police, and a wide range of other educational providers. We regularly hold parent partnership events to help keep you informed about your child's education and to offer the opportunity for you to hear from experts on things that may affect your family as your child grows through adolescence, such as the potential risks of social media.

Our partnerships also ensure that the children have access to opportunities to learn

beyond the curriculum, and to show their leadership skills in the wider world. Sports leaders have worked with primary school students, digital leaders have taken part in conferences across Europe and our student government have liaised with local and national employers in recent years.

We have also established an excellent and very successful relationship with Barnet FC and the London Bees to allow aspiring professional footballers to combine training as a sports' professional with academic qualifications.

#### **Excellent outcomes and progress**

Our students' success is also a result of focussed support for students with the greatest needs, both in and out of the classroom. Canons has a record of helping students with low prior attendance, special educational needs, and English as an additional language. A strong Learning Development team and robust intervention programmes ensures these students continue to 'close the gap' with their peers.

"Leaders want all pupils to be confident readers. They now assess pupils' decoding ability and fluency. They provide bespoke support to those who are behind in their reading." – Ofsted 2023

Above all else, at Canons we recognise that school is an important place where children become young adults ready to venture out into the world. The high levels of exam success, and our inclusive sixth form curriculum, ensure that a much higher percentage of (82%) Canons students go on to higher education, degree-level apprenticeships or employment than is the case in schools nationwide. (2024 Destinations Report)

#### **Excellent environment for learning**

The community focus of Canons High School means that relationships between staff and students, and between students, is of paramount importance. It is a wonderful place to work and study, which explains why staff recruitment and retention are so strong. In April 2024, we were awarded the Silver award for our commitment to Continuing Professional Development from The Teacher Development Trust (TDT).

"Review evidence is overwhelmingly positive in this area. Many examples were provided relating to leaders at all levels being actively involved in delivering, participating in and making time for their own continuing professional development alongside staff, modelling its importance both through formal structures and informal daily practices. This commitment has clearly helped to contribute towards the strong learning culture across the school." - TDT 2024

Our commitment to staff development ensures that staff at the school have enhanced skills in meeting the needs of all students so that they learn well and achieve highly. It also allows your children to develop long-term and productive relationships with their teachers.

"Pupils know that their teachers care about their education and want them to succeed. They said that teachers go out of their way to support them, even outside of lesson time, for example, if they seek extra help to understand the work. This is indicative of the strong working relationships that pupils and sixth-form students enjoy with adults in this school." - Ofsted 2023

This is an exciting time to be joining Canons High School. We are proud to be recognised as 'Good' by Ofsted but continue to strive towards excellence in our provision by addressing the areas for improvement in the report. We welcome all families who want to know more and look forward to showcasing the spirit of Canons at our Open Evening on Wednesday 9 October 2024 and Open Mornings on 14, 15 and 16 October.



Gayton Road, Harrow,
Middlesex HA1 2JG
© 020 8861 7300

☐ office@harrowhigh.com

† www.harrowhigh.com

**Headteacher: Mr Paul Gamble** 

DfE NO: 310 4033

**Travel Map** 



PLACES 180 **AGES** 11-18

GENDER Mixed TYPE Academy

#### **Welcome to Harrow High School**

Choosing a secondary school is a significant decision for any family. At Harrow High School, we understand this and are committed to providing an environment where young people thrive — both academically and personally. Our focus is on delivering excellence for all through a rigorous curriculum, dedicated pastoral care, and a culture that fosters strong relationships, high expectations and ambitious aspirations.

#### **Excellent Academic Progress and Outcomes**

Harrow High School has a strong and consistent record of examination success at both GCSE and post-16 level. In 2024, our Progress 8 score was +0.63, reflecting the substantial progress our learners make. At A-Level, over 60% of students achieved grades A or A\* in 2022, underscoring our commitment to academic achievement.

These outcomes reflect not only the effort of our learners, but the skill and dedication of our staff. We are proud to attract and retain excellent teachers who are passionate about their subjects and committed to professional growth. All our staff are committed to ongoing professional learning — engaging in research, pedagogical development and curriculum innovation. This culture of continuous improvement enables us to deliver increasingly strong outcomes for our learners.

Our curriculum is carefully designed to challenge and inspire, encouraging learners to develop deep knowledge and a love for learning. Reading is prioritised across all key stages, and support is tailored to individual needs — whether that means stretching our most able learners or providing specialist input for those with SEND. As OFSTED noted in 2023:

"The curriculum is ambitious. It has been thoughtfully planned. Leaders have high expectations for pupils' achievement and aim to encourage 'excellence for all' throughout the curriculum." (Ofsted, 2023)

Our calm and purposeful classrooms, where learners are focused and respectful, create an excellent environment for learning and teaching alike. This in turn allows staff to do their best work, contributing to a strong culture of achievement.

#### **Excellent Behaviour, Safety and Care**

Harrow High is a community built on shared values. We maintain high standards of behaviour and conduct, and learners respond with maturity, kindness and respect. Clear policies, applied consistently and fairly, help create an atmosphere that is safe, orderly and inclusive.

"The school has high expectations of pupils' behaviour. Leaders have worked successfully to ensure that the school is a respectful, calm and orderly environment." (Ofsted, 2023)

Harrow High is a welcoming and diverse school where every learner is known and supported. Students feel safe and valued, and know there are always trusted adults they can turn to for support. This strong foundation ensures every learner feels safe, secure and supported.

"The school is a positive environment for learning. Pupils' behaviour is sensible in lessons and around the school. Pupils know that if they have a concern, there are adults they can talk with." (Ofsted, 2023)

#### **Excellent Aspirations and Personal Development**

Our ambition for every learner goes beyond exam results. We want young people to leave Harrow High with the confidence, curiosity and motivation to make a positive contribution to their communities and to succeed in whatever path they choose.

We support this through a rich programme of cultural and philosophical learning. Every learner takes part in at least three cultural trips each year and visit at least two universities, helping them visualise and plan for their future. Our students regularly secure places at top universities across the UK — a testament to both their achievement and the guidance they receive throughout their time with us.

We offer a wide-ranging co-curricular programme, including academic clubs, creative activities and sport. Whether it's a lunchtime Spanish café or afterschool athletics, every learner has the chance to develop their interests and build confidence.

Careers guidance at Harrow High is a strength, with opportunities throughout each key stage to explore pathways, gain work experience, and develop the skills needed for future success.

"Pupils take part in an extensive range of extra-curricular activities and visits. They enjoy this part of school life. They receive detailed and helpful careers guidance. All these strengths make Harrow High School a happy and supportive place to be." (Ofsted, 2023)

#### **Excellent Communication and Strong Partnerships**

Open, respectful communication underpins everything we do. We foster strong relationships between staff, learners, and parents — ensuring we work collaboratively in the best interests of every young person. Even when challenges arise, our emphasis on positive, solution-focused dialogue helps us work together effectively.

"Staff work sensitively with families. Parents and carers, pupils and staff are very positive about the school." (Ofsted, 2023)

#### **Experience Harrow High School**

We warmly invite you to learn more about what makes Harrow High School such a distinctive and successful community. Attend one of our open evenings or contact us to arrange a tour. You'll see our school in action, meet learners who are proud of their achievements, and speak to staff who are passionate about education and committed to excellence.

"It has been a great experience for my daughters to attend Harrow High School for the past few years, as the school has helped them since their very first day...The positive experience of my daughters in the Sixth Form, achieving A A\* A in Year 13 and AAAA in Year 12 encouraged me to enrol my youngest daughter in Harrow High School too." (Parent)

#### **Stay Connected**

Instagram – @ h a r r o w h i g h s LinkedIn – Harrow High School X (formerly Twitter) – @HarrowHighSch



High Performing Specialist School

Headstone Lane, Harrow, HA3 6NR © 020 8428 4330

⊠ admin@hatchend.harrow.sch.uk

† www.hatchend.harrow.sch.uk

**Headteacher: Mrs Marianne Jeanes** 

DfE NO: 310 4020

**Travel Map** 



PLACES 210

**AGES** 11-18

**GENDER**Mixed

**TYPE** Academy

"The school's core values of co-operation, ambition, respect and empathy underpin all aspects of school life. The school strives to provide the same high-quality education to all pupils. Leaders work to overcome any challenges that pupils face." Ofsted

#### **Values and Ethos**

At Hatch End High School, we care about and are totally committed to each and every student's academic success and personal well-being. We are proud of being a high performing, inclusive community school which welcomes all cultures, faiths and beliefs.

Our core purpose is to enable all young people to make exceptional progress and achieve outstanding outcomes, so they are able to live fulfilling and successful lives. Our core values of co-operation, ambition, respect, and empathy underpin everything we do.

"Consistently in the top performing schools nationally for student progress at GCSE and A Level"

— Department for Education

#### **An Outstanding Curriculum**

We offer a broad, ambitious and personalised curriculum which provides for all abilities, challenging the most able and developing skills and talents for all groups of students. We provide sufficient challenge for our most able through our Hatch End Extend programme and support students who face additional barriers to succeed through very high quality support from our SEND, EAL, Literacy, pastoral and safeguarding teams.

"Over recent years the school has developed its curricular thinking so that it is sequenced well....Leaders are ambitious for all pupils. They ensure that pupils study a broad range of subjects. The school identifies clearly the key subject content that pupils need to learn and when. This helps teachers to build on pupils' prior learning progressively."

— Ofsted

Alongside the strong taught curriculum, it is vital that we encourage our students to be self-motivated and self-disciplined students who take ownership of their learning and personal development both in and outside the classroom. We want them to not be afraid to make mistakes and take risks. We therefore encourage teachers to challenge all students and to find those aspects of the subject that can engage and inspire each individual both personally and academically, so they progress rapidly throughout their school life.

"Teachers have strong subject knowledge. Overall, they check pupils' prior learning effectively.... Teachers present information to pupils clearly. They model and scaffold concepts to pupils effectively. This enables pupils to produce high-quality work."

— Ofsted

After a strong Key Stage 3 foundation in Years 7 and 8, students commence Core GCSE studies at the beginning of Year 9 and then choose their option subjects to begin in Year 10. Our curriculum is carefully constructed to allow choice and flexibility in a wide range of academic and applied subjects.

The majority of students will study the English Baccalaureate, comprising English, Maths, Science, a chosen Humanities subject and a Modern Foreign Language.

In Years 12 and 13, our flexible and student-centred curriculum enables students to choose from an exceptionally wide range of courses, not only here at Hatch End but also through the highly successful Sixth Form Collegiate, after which the majority of students move successfully on to university, although apprenticeship routes are also becoming increasingly popular.

#### **Pastoral Care and Personal Development**

Ambition is one of our We CARE values because every student at Hatch End High School is encouraged and supported to set their sights high and broaden their ambitions, regardless of their background or individual circumstances. We understand that ambition requires drive and determination, and we actively teach our students the strategies needed to be successful. Strong relationships between students and staff are really important. When there is mutual respect and empathy students can ask for help, share concerns, feel confident to make mistakes, take pride in their achievements and be creative.

We encourage ambition both in big long-term goals and in the small day to day achievements. We enjoy celebrating success and make sure parents are always informed so that you can stay involved!

Our pastoral care and safeguarding team are exceptional. We have dedicated Heads of Year (HoYs) and full time non-teaching assistants aHoYs, a school counsellor, mentor team, full time EAL department, a fantastic SEND department

and access to a range of external supportive services. We understand that a caring and supportive learning environment enables children to become confident, creative and independent learners so we work hard to ensure we achieve this.

"Pupils socialise well together at breaktimes and lunchtimes. Any extreme behaviour is rare and dealt with very well by the school. Pupils are taught how to keep themselves safe. Staff encourage pupils to respect people from other backgrounds and to treat everyone equally."

— Ofsted

Hatch End High School believes that an outstanding education offers all students an extensive range of extra experiences which will enable them to develop and be truly successful in life. Some of these are within the curriculum for example in our PCSHE programme including external speakers and workshops covering social and emotional skills including health education and citizenship. Or within our tutor time programme such as oracy, DEAR (drop everything and read) and our year group passport challenges. Others are part of our extra-curricular or scholarship programme, providing opportunities such as debate mate, the Dream Forward programme, Hatch End radio and coding club.

High quality careers guidance from Year 7 is also key to our young peoples' success, as recognised by Hatch End High School gaining the prestigious Quality in Careers Mark.

We believe in investing in cultural capital and we have a programme of trips that are linked to the curriculum, to rewards, to community and transition and also trips for whole year groups so that all our young people have the opportunity to attend a visit every year. The Year 7 visit to London Zoo is an annual highlight and we hope to see many of our students on residential trips, musical or language tours, visiting universities and contributing to charity events.

#### **Inclusivity and Community**

We are very proud of the inclusive nature of Hatch End High School. We have an additionally resourced provision for students with hearing loss which allows them full access to the curriculum and a full-time provision for students with EAL which prepares them to successfully access our mainstream provision after an introductory, bespoke curriculum. Our SEND provision enables all our students with EHCPs to access the curriculum and offers a range of pathways for students so that they can maximise their academic success.

"The school makes sure all pupils feel included in school. For instance, pupils in the additionally resourced provision [for the hearing impaired] learn alongside their peers successfully. The school takes great care to support pupils with SEND. Leaders ensure that staff throughout school understand the individual needs of pupils. Pupils with SEND are well supported to access the curriculum. This enables pupils to gain in confidence and prepare for adult life. The school has introduced a plan to support those who are at the earliest stages of learning English.... Leaders prioritise reading and accurately identify pupils' reading needs. Pupils who struggle with their reading receive timely and appropriate support."

— Ofsted

We are committed to giving every student the chance to support our wider community and therefore we have our ECC (extra-curricular) programme for an hour a week within the school day.

Students get a sense of belonging and school community from being part of the arts programme in the first term, working to support the school production in some form whether as a performer, backstage, creating props or scenery or learning about sound and lighting. They get involved in our local community during the second term in a project with the tutor group.

We are so fortunate at Hatch End with the amount of green space and resources we have and this contributes to the calm and welcoming atmosphere. To protect and appreciate this, in the summer term, the students work together as a team to improve and enhance an aspect of the school or local community facilities.

This is supplemented by the opportunity for our students to help in local care homes, with a Dementia Care project, and supporting food banks and other local charities.

We encourage all our students to complete their Y7 passport and reward those who do – this encourages them to get involved in all areas of school life.

#### **Awards and Achievements**

- Regularly in the top 20% of schools nationally for student progress at GSCE and A Level
- Quality in Careers Mark
- Partner School with Oxford and Cambridge Universities
- High Performing Schools Award The Schools, Students and Teachers Network
- Inclusion Quality Mark
- Cultural Diversity Quality Standard GOLD The Schools, Students and Teachers Network
- Parental Engagement Standard GOLD The Schools, Students and Teachers Network
- Arts Mark GOLD The Schools, Students and Teachers Network
- TeachFirst Partner School
- Part of the Harrow Collegiate Alliance

#### **Our Facilities and Transition Support**

Hatch End High School is privileged to be set on a very large site, with lots of green space and specialist provision for every curriculum area. We are very proud of our modern facilities including our new teaching block including specialist ICT & Food rooms, plus a 'state of the art' learning resource centre. Our modernised Great Hall is the largest theatre space in Harrow and is supplemented by our round house and radio studio.

There is extensive outdoor space including a recently refurbished playground, new outdoor eating area and a new football pitch. Whatever you want to do at break time there is space for it – clubs, basketball / football, sit and chat, dine together in the canteen or outside at the "cube", study in the learning resource centre or be in the dedicated year common room with your Year 7 friends.

To ensure a smooth transition from primary to secondary school we start working with students in Year 5, offering enrichment activities. In Year 6, students will join us for a friendship afternoon which is a fantastic opportunity to get to meet new friends and teachers very early in the process and calm any nerves.

In the summer term students will join us for a taster day and every parent will have a meeting with a member of the Leadership Team to discuss ways we can best support your child.

"My daughter has been at this school 6 months. In her time there, she has grown as an individual in both confidence and capabilities. The staff (both teachers and beyond) strive to make sure every child succeeds in a manner which works for the child. My daughter comes home happy and excited to learn... I have yet to encounter a staff member who doesn't give their all to the children, going above and beyond normal hours and expectations... The communication to all parents and carers is superb. The staggering range of extra curriculum clubs and activities means that all children have the chance to thrive in their preferred way. We look forward to sending our son here, when his time comes." (Parent)



George V Avenue, Pinner, Middlesex HA5 5RP © 020 8863 0877 ↑ www.nowerhill.org.uk

Headteacher: Ms Jo Skelhorne

DfE NO: 310 4024



PLACES 324

**AGES** 11-18

**GENDER**Mixed

TYPE Academy

#### **Travel Map**

#### **Our Vision**

Nower Hill High School exists to enhance the future life chances and opportunities of all our students, whatever their starting point, by providing a centre of educational excellence at the heart of our community in which all our students can fulfil their potential. We aspire to be a world class school developing world class students.

#### **Our Aim**

Our aim is to realise our vision by a relentless focus on the development of highly literate, articulate, numerate, resilient and confident students who are equipped with the ambition, qualities and qualifications necessary to compete in the 21st century global economy.

"There are warm and friendly working relationships between teachers and pupils. Staff teach pupils expectations around positive behaviour relentlessly and expertly. Behaviour in lessons is exemplary, making a very strong contribution to pupils' high achievements." (Ofsted, November 2023)

#### **Awards**

Amongst the top 100 highest performing non-selective state schools
 Specialist Schools and Academies Trust High Attaining School
 Specialist Schools and Academies Trust Value Added School
 Healthy School
 Partner School with Middlesex University
 Eco School
 Artsmark Gold
 Ofsted Outstanding
 World Class Schools Quality Mark
 The Good Schools Guide

#### **Academic Standards**

Nower Hill is well known for its very high academic standards; this is a priority for us and our track record is one of success and improvement. In 2024, 84% of our students achieved a GCSE grade of 4 or higher in both English and Maths, 36% of all GCSE

grades were 9-7 (previously A\*/A), 84% of all grades were 9-4 (previously A\*-C) which puts us in the top 10% of all non-selective schools nationally. Our progress 8 score at GCSE of 0.62 places us in the top 20% of all schools nationally. Nower Hill also performs well above the national average in the Sixth Form. In our large Year 13 A level cohort of around 200 students, 62% of all grades achieved were at A\* to B and 32% of all A level grades were at A\* and A. Over 90% of students moved on to degree courses at their university of choice.

"Students are extremely keen to achieve. They engage quickly in lessons, maintain high levels of concentration and acquire knowledge rapidly. This, together with teachers' exceptional planning, high expectations, positive relationships and examination focus, contributes significantly to students' outstanding academic progress over time."

— Ofsted, November 2023

#### **Key Stage 3 (Years 7 and 8)**

The full range of core and foundation subjects are taught at KS3. Students study English, Mathematics, Science, PRE, Citizenship, Computing, PE, Art, Design Technology, Drama, Geography, History and Music. All students also study Latin, classics and oracy as well as a modern foreign language of French or Spanish. Ancient Greek is an additional option for some.

#### **Key Stage 4 (Years 9, 10 and 11)**

From Year 9, students study the core subjects of English, Mathematics, Science, Citizenship, PE, PRE, and are able to choose up to 4 more subjects which provides a personalised KS4 course in anything from 6 up to 10 GCSEs. This means that within a broad and balanced programme, we can meet the needs of every student. We offer over 25 subjects to GCSE. A number of students may take up the option of an early entry GCSE in Ancient Greek, Astronomy or Dance.

#### Sixth Form

"Staff in the sixth form teach very skilfully. This prepares all students very well for their next steps, including pupils with SEND." — Ofsted, November 2023

- Nower Hill has a large and successful Sixth Form of some 400 students studying 3 or 4 A levels in Year 12 and 13 from a range of more than 40 subjects
- The ALPS (A Level Performance System) identifies our overall 3 year A Level performance trend as excellent
- The purpose built Howard Freed Sixth Form Centre offers excellent teaching accommodation, social and study facilities and has a complement of over 100 computers
- Sixth Form private study periods are supervised and supported in one of two study centres
- The vast majority of our students progress to Universities including Oxford and Cambridge with others moving on to degree Apprenticeships and Art Schools.

#### **Student Support**

"Behaviour and safety are outstanding. Students overwhelmingly agree that the school is a safe place to be" (Ofsted)

- Outstanding support is evident throughout the school. We have strong systems to provide appropriate support in meeting the needs of individuals and to ensure all students feel secure
- One Deputy Headteacher, Student Support and 3 Assistant Headteachers, Student Support, who oversee each Key Stage, in addition to a dedicated Assistant Headteacher for Inclusion
- Each Tutor Group has a dedicated Form Tutor who provides support each morning.
   There is a Tutor time programme that covers personal development, literacy and themed assemblies
- Lesson by lesson electronic monitoring of attendance, homework, equipment, behaviour and effort
- The Year Group will be led by 2 Heads of Year who are there to oversee the students' wellbeing, academic and pastoral support
- Close liaison with parents, with 2 tracking reports as well as a Parent/Carers'
   Consultation meeting each year. There are 2 opportunities for families of the new Year 7 to meet with staff before Christmas
- Rewards and celebration of achievement
- Many opportunities for student leadership and responsibility
- Supportive attendance Team
- School Counsellor
- School Nurse
- School Engagement Support Team
- Award-Winning Careers Education
- Individual guidance interviews with senior staff at transitions and other points as necessary
- Inclusion Centre

#### **Before and after Nower Hill**

We work very closely with primary schools to ensure good academic progression and effective pastoral care. We are also proud of our Sixth Form destinations. Since the inception of the Sixth Form, students have gained university places at a range of universities including Oxford and Cambridge, in a range of courses including medicine and dentistry in addition to moving on to high quality apprenticeships with firms such as Google and PWC.

"Pupils across the school receive a strong and coherent careers education"

- Ofsted, November 2023

#### **Extra-Curricular Activities**

We value the importance of giving students opportunities to thrive beyond the classroom. By the end of Year 7, all students would have been on a trip. Last academic year, we ran over 100 trips, which included international trips to Berlin, Iceland, Greece, Andalucia and a ski trip to Austria. As well as this, students enjoy trips in the UK to the British Museum, Natural History Museum and regular theatre trips.

We also run a very successful Duke of Edinburgh programme with over 180 students participating in the Bronze Award and the opportunity to gain their Silver and Gold Awards

#### **Excellent Facilities**

We are both proud of our facilities and constantly striving to improve them. They include:

- Suites of rooms for every subject, enabling specialist teachers to each have their own classroom within a faculty suite
- Every faculty has access to sets of Chromebooks situated in their curriculum area;
   with subject specific software and broadband access to a filtered Internet.
- There are 36 PCs in the Learning Resources Centre and over 100 in the Sixth Form Centre
- 16 modern Science laboratories
- · A high quality Arts building housing Music, Dance, Drama and Sports Hall for PE
- Newly refurbished Sports Hall with state of the art sports changing facilities
- Superb suite of Visual Arts studios representing an outstanding and unique learning environment, incorporating multimedia and photography
- An extensive Design and Technology centre incorporating Food, Textiles, Graphics and Design in wood, metal and plastics
- A large and extensive Library and Learning Resources Centre equipped with ICT facilities and a silent Sixth Form study room
- Specialist Sixth Form areas and rooms
- A fully resourced Careers Room
- Refurbished Dining Centre and Sixth Form Refectory
- All-weather pitch
- A fully equipped medical centre



Thistlecroft Gardens, Stanmore, Middlesex HA7 1PL © 020 8952 2803 
© www.parkhighstanmore.org.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Colette O'Dwyer

DfE NO: 310 4021

Travel Map



PLACES 270

**AGES** 11-18

**GENDER**Mixed

TYPE Academy

'Pupils say this is a place where everyone is welcome and included. They are proud of the diversity at the school and how differences are celebrated.' (Ofsted 2024)

Park High is a truly comprehensive school for young people aged 11-18. The school has a rich history that combines the best of traditional values whilst seeking exciting opportunities to develop our school community.

We pride ourselves on being a school of character and opportunity.

#### Vision, Ethos and Character

The aim of the school is to fully realise our ambitious vision - To inspire young people to be confident and successful learners who contribute positively to society as responsible citizens. This is supported by our ethos by Investing in each other to be the very best that we can be. Our ethos is the lived experience in our corridors and our classrooms, permeating through the everyday lives of students in the classroom and beyond.

"The school is calm, orderly and purposeful. Pupils and adults share strong relationships." (Challenge Partners, 2025)

All staff believe in helping everyone to reach their full potential whether this is academic or personal. We do this by teaching our students to develop positive aspects of their Character through our Virtues: Teamwork, Compassion, Resilience, Integrity and Curiosity. The Virtues are part of our daily language and teachers recognise and reward students when these characteristics are demonstrated by students.

"I love how the teachers really care about the students at Park High and how they help us in any way. There are so many opportunities inside and outside the classroom and there is a really supportive atmosphere". (Year 7 student)

#### **Academic Success**

W We are very proud of the excellent academic standards our students achieve. This reflects the work we do to

develop aspirational, self-motivated and ambitious students. Through the hard work of dedicated staff, high

expectations and inspirational learning experiences students have achieved the following in 2024:

- 72% of students achieved a GCSE grade of 4 or higher in both English and mathematics
- The academic progress of students at GCSE remains above the national average
- An overall Progress 8 score of +0.17, which is above the national average (11% above NA)
- 26.2% of all grades in English were 9-7, as were 31.8% of grades in mathematics
- 100% of students achieved a grade 9-4 in biology, physics and chemistry
- 11.7% of all grades at A-Level were A\*/A
- 35.1% of students achieved an A\*-B at A Level

#### Curriculum

Our aim is to provide an excellent education for all our students; an education which brings out the best in all of them and prepares them for success in life and the world of work.

'The curriculum in each subject is well designed and coherently structured so that pupils learn the knowledge they need.' Ofsted 2024

The curriculum is designed to be ambitious, balanced and rigorous, in order to maximise students' knowledge, as well as their cognitive and personal development. We continually work to provide coherence within and across subjects, while also mapping the curriculum vertically from Key Stage 2 to Key Stage 5. High quality teaching inspires students to be enthusiastic about their own learning and positive about the challenges of the future.

In Years 7, 8 and 9 students follow a broad and balanced curriculum in both the core and foundation subjects. They will study English, mathematics, science, geography, history, dance, drama, art, physical education, philosophy and ethics, PSHCEe, computer science, music and design and technology. Students also will be taught either French, Spanish or German.

From Year 10, students continue to study the core subjects of English, mathematics and science, alongside non-examined subjects of physical education, philosophy and ethics and PSHCEe. Students will then select a further 4 subject choices that

will usually include a Humanity (geography or history) and a language (French, German or Spanish). Selected students will also be offered the opportunity to study further mathematics at GCSE.

'Teachers have strong subject knowledge. They present new learning clearly and demonstrate subject expertise.' (Ofsted 2024)

#### **Pastoral Support and Personal Development**

'Pupils' personal development is supported through a range of provision including community projects, the character curriculum and assemblies... Tutor times give pupils a rich diet of experiences.' Challenge Partners, 2025.

Our school recognises and values the importance of the pastoral support and wellbeing of all our students. Our pastoral programme includes:

- A structured and supportive pastoral system that includes: Form tutors; nonteaching Pastoral Support
- Assistants; Head of Year and Deputies; Allocated Assistant Headteacher to each Key Stage
- Regular rewards and celebrations of achievement and contributions to the school
- Supportive review and follow-up of any wellbeing, academic or behaviour concerns
- Opportunities for parents to meet staff on at least three occasions across the vear
- Electronic monitoring of attendance, punctuality, Character points and behaviour
- Student Leadership opportunities, such as Student Council, Buddies, Reading Mentors, Form Captains,
- Character Ambassadors and Prefects (Upper school)
- Attendance officer to support excellent attendance of our students (well above national average)
- Therapeutic services such as School Counsellor, access to a Mental Health Practitioner, Equine Therapy and
- Forest School
- Proactive student led groups, such as the Anti-bullying Team
- Regular opportunities for student voice.

'The teachers were friendly and supportive and gave us tips to make high school easier.' (Year 7 student)

#### **Extra-Curricular**

We are delighted to offer a broad range of activities outside of the classroom, often leading to further achievements. Park High fielded teams in every sporting competition and can boast a rich tradition of success, with many teams and individuals going forward to regional and national competitions. The School

secured no less than sixteen boroughvictories in 2024-25, with at least one first or second place finish in every sport on offer. Additionally, we have a nationally recognised three-time UK finalist Robotics Team, Bronze Award winners at the UK Chemistry Olympiad and many more. Our Performing Arts Faculty, which recently was awarded ArtMark Gold status, ensures there are regular opportunities for our creative musicians, dancers and dramatists, including 'Chicago', 'Little Shop of Horrors', 'Grease' and the upcoming planned production of 'Matilda' for January 2026.

### 'Pupils benefit from a range of activities and visits to enrich their cultural capital.' (Ofsted 2024)

Other clubs and activities available to all students include: Dance, Media, Chess, Art, Debate, Robotics, Creative Writing, Textiles, Science, Duke of Edinburgh Bronze and Silver Award and Cheerleading to name just a few. In addition, staff arrange and facilitate a number of exciting curriculum related trips in each year group, alongside visits abroad such as Belgium and Washington DC. Our offer continues to grow in response to our students and we look forward to more exciting and creative opportunities to engage our students.

'I was really excited to join the different clubs they had at school and to meet new people and make new friends.' (Year 7 student)

#### **Supporting Transition**

We work closely in partnership with our primary schools to ensure all new students have a smooth transition to secondary school. The Year 7 Team gain an understanding of our students' achievements and how we can ensure they have the best possible start to their education at Park High. We offer all incoming students and their parents/carers an opportunity to meet with staff at the school in advance so that we can work together and learn more about each other. At the end of the academic year we provide the opportunity for students to attend a residential trip where they are able to continue developing their teamwork skills in a fun and educational environment.

Our work with transition continues throughout the school with an outstanding Careers Education and Employment offer, supporting students to make the right choices for their GCSEs and other Level 2 qualifications and beyond Year 11 into our Sixth Form and then university, apprenticeships and the world of work. Students have further opportunities such as 'Employability' workshops and mock interviews, as well as experiencing a 'Day in the Life' of a Sixth Form student in Year 11. A Post-18 Pathways week prepares students for life beyond Park High. We are proud of the academic destinations that our young people move onto, which have included Oxford, Cambridge, and a range of the Russell Group and universities ranked in the top 50 nationally.

#### Investing in each other

We recognise that parents want the very best education for their children. The investment in our staff ensures that we constantly challenge ourselves to be the best practitioners for all students. Teachers have regular access to professional development opportunities, including an increasing number of staff who undertake an 'Outstanding Teacher' programme which in turn enables them to share their expertise within the school. Our programme for developing new teachers to the profession has regularly been recognised as excellent.

'(Students) are helped to be the best version of themselves and expected to achieve well.' (Ofsted 2024)





Beaulieu Drive, Pinner HA5 1NB © 020 3096 0769 www.pinnerhighschool.org

Headteacher: Mr Raj Patel

DfE NO: 310 4001



180

11-18

Mixed

Academy

#### **Our Background**

With our motto of 'Inspiring Learning, we aim to integrate every student into our supportive and disciplined environment to help them achieve their full potential and fabulous career prospects through our rich, broad and balanced curriculum. Every student who enters the school is believed to be of equal worth and capable of positively contributing to our community.

Our school has seen continuous academic success and achieved the necessary high standards that we aim to uphold. Having been graded 'Outstanding' by Ofsted every time they have visited, the high quality of teaching and support provided throughout our community has consistently been reflected through exceptional exam results and school achievements. Most recently, at GCSE 33% of all grades were grade 7 and above, 82% of all grades were grade 4 or above, 68% of students achieved a grade 5 or above in English and Maths. At A level, 1 in 4 of all grades were A\* or A and over 11% of students received all three grades at A\*/A. Our students have almost all proceeded to their university of choice. including to study Law at Oxford, Biomedical Engineering at Kings, History at UCL, Politics and Economics at Bath and Nottingham, Geography at Exeter and a host of other courses at an array of universities and degree apprenticeships. We are incredibly proud of every single student.

Not only do we provide exceptional standards of teaching for all students, but our learning also goes beyond the classroom. Please browse our website and social media to learn about the extensive range of extracurricular opportunities on offer at Pinner High School. With these, our first rate learning opportunities and our attentive pastoral care, we aim to equip all students with experiences that shape them for the future.

Our staff are highly qualified, dedicated and committed to providing a safe and inclusive environment. Students will receive the very best of what education has to offer. We hope that parents and prospective pupils will find our school to be an inspiring environment that sets up students for lifelong success. When they recently inspected our school in March 2025, Ofsted said

"There is a strong, aspirational spirit at Pinner High School. Pupils are encouraged to be independent thinkers, and they have great determination to succeed. They are well supported academically and socially by caring and enthusiastic staff. Parents and carers say that staff go 'above and beyond' to ensure pupils get the support and guidance they need."

Please read the full Ofsted report on our school website, along with lots more information about life at our fabulous school

I am excited to welcome you to Pinner High School.

Mr Raj Patel Headteacher



Eastcote Lane, South Harrow, Middlesex HA2 9AH © 020 8422 4675

<u>⊠ contactus@rooksheath</u>.harrow.sch.uk

http://www.rooksheath.harrow.sch.uk

**Headteacher: Mrs Miriam Manderson** 

DfE NO: 310 4027

**Travel Map** 



PLACES 210 **AGES** 11-18

GENDER Mixed TYPE Academy

"Rooks Heath School is a diverse and vibrant community. It is a welcoming, inclusive school where pupils are safe and happy". — Ofsted 2024

#### Vision and mission

At Rooks Heath School, we aim to provide a safe, nurturing and stimulating environment for every child to learn and fulfil their potential. Our students are developed to have a spirit of curiosity through an enriched curriculum.

Students come to Rooks Heath from a variety of backgrounds and are quickly part of the Rooks Heath family gaining a sense of pride and belonging. Through our Key Stage 2 transition right through to the end of Key Stage 5, we believe that every second of learning counts and we engage the whole school community in activities that allow every individual to strive to be their best. From various starting points, our students go on to become successful adults because Rooks Heath is a truly inclusive school. Our Careers provision means that all students see the purpose of school and education for life beyond Rooks Heath.

#### **Ethos**

"The school ethos 'strive to be your best' is at the heart of the school."

– Ofsted 2024

Rooks Heath provides a caring atmosphere where children feel secure and confident to be stretched and challenged as they settle down to focus on learning. There is an equal focus on the development of the whole child alongside ensuring they fulfil their academic goals to ease their transition to the next stage towards their ambitions.

"Pupils behave well in lessons and around school during social times."

- Ofsted 2024

The focus for students at Rooks Heath is learning and progress. Rooks Heath School's Behaviour for Learning Policy is used to effectively maintain a clear system of rewards and consequences which is built on our On TRACK Values: T – Teamwork, R – Resilience, A – Achievement, C – Creativity and K – Kindness.

Students are able to receive a number of awards for any activities that represent these values. We have the highest expectations for behaviour and respect for others in and out of school. Student punctuality is good, and attendance is above average.

Students are expected to be exemplary members of the community and all students wear their uniforms with pride. Heads of Year support with students to help maintain good attendance and standards of behaviour on a daily basis. Additional support can be found in our Student Support Hub which caters to a select group of students with various educational and emotional needs with the aim to get all students back 'on TRACK' for learning.

#### **Achievement and Rewards**

#### "There are opportunities for student leadership." – Ofsted 2024

Students' academic achievements take place within a stimulating and caring environment, which enables them to develop their individual talents and skills to the full. We have strengths in a variety of subject areas including Modern Foreign Languages, Business and Maths. The progress 8 score for Rooks Heath School has been consistently at or above the national average, with our most recent Year 11 cohort achieving a progress score of +0.32 (above average), and our A Level cohort achieving progress that is well above the national average.

Student reports are produced and shared with parents at key intervals throughout the year. Together with subject leads, Heads of Year ensure that a variety of intervention takes place to stretch students when they are exceeding expectations or provide additional support if they are not meeting their targets.

At Key Stages 4 and 5, students make good progress and the School consistently performs well achieving excellence in attainment and progress. Recent School leavers' destinations include top universities such as Oxford, Cambridge, Imperial, The University of the Arts, Warwick, Surrey and other Russell Group Universities.

#### **High Quality Teaching and Learning**

#### "Teachers have good subject knowledge." - Ofsted 2024

Rooks Heath is a comprehensive secondary school that is committed to promoting equality of opportunity for all. Everyone has the chance to excel. Our teachers engage in regular professional development, underpinned by the latest research into what effective practice helps children learn which makes them expert in their fields.

Our teaching and learning programmes enable teachers to develop their individual strengths and talents and bring this to every classroom. Our staff are encouraged to plan together, developing schemes of learning that keep students engaged both in school and from home. We have a well-developed online learning platform which allows students and teachers to communicate effectively remotely, which means no child is ever unable to access teacher expertise. Leaders across the school understand the importance of teaching and learning.

#### Curriculum

#### "The school has designed a curriculum which is ambitious". - Ofsted 2024

Rooks Heath has a diverse curriculum which enables students to undertake a broad spectrum of learning pathways to meet their individual needs and abilities.

In Years 7 and 8 students study a wide range of subjects which provides the basic skills to move into Year 9 where appropriate pathways are chosen. A broad range of subjects are offered at Key stage 4 including both GCSEs and BTECs. We are very proud of our rich curriculum where we are able to offer a wide range of subjects including Latin and Ancient Greek. Rooks Heath School also has an excellent Post 16 provision for students who are both from within and outside Rooks Heath. Demand is very high for the comprehensive range of AS, A Level and BTEC Level 3 courses on offer. Throughout their secondary journey, students are well guided in making choices to pursue subjects for which they have a strong interest and aptitude and also to broaden their learning experience.

Students' spiritual, moral, cultural and social development is promoted through a well-organised and effective programme of theme-based assemblies, courses in personal development, religious studies and PSHE. Students readily participate in these activities and have good opportunities to reflect on, and discuss, moral and topical issues. Creativity and imaginative approaches adopted in many areas of the curriculum provide students with opportunities for collaborative learning and reflection. British values are also strongly promoted throughout the school through numerous planned off site activities and in the daily life of the School.

#### **Outstanding Pastoral Care**

"The school prepares pupils well for their ambitious next steps".

Ofsted 2024

Personal Tutors look after the day-to-day needs of students in tutor groups. Students remain with their tutor grops throughout the five years wherever possible. Tutor time activities allow staff and students to build up trusting and mutually respectful relationships between their Personal Tutors and amongst their peers. Key messages which reinforce the expected ethos, broaden perspectives and educate about the world around them are delivered in weekly assemblies. Safeguarding is always a priority to ensure students are happy and safe to learn. Everything we do to care for our students pastorally aims to support their development of good character.

#### Individualised provision

"Pupils benefit from a well-planned, wide-ranging careers programme". (Ofsted 2024)

Student progress is carefully monitored to ensure each one reaches their full potential. Where students show promise in any area, their learning is extended, with many students being identified as More Able. These students are provided with a rich and varied programme of events, such as the Inspire Programme at St John's College Oxford, aimed at developing and enhancing their knowledge, skills and all-round educational experience.

Rooks Heath actively promotes and offers an inclusive education for students with a variety of different needs. We have built strong relationships and links with local primary schools. Part of the transition process is working with primary schools throughout the year to maintain good communication and offer excellent support for all rising Year 7 students.

We also offer bespoke transition support for SEND students. We have a dedicated SENCO coordinating a team of highly skilled Learning Assistants and specialist providers who work with students in a variety of environments to ensure that they receive the support they need to progress.

Students arriving at Rooks Heath with little or no English attend daily Additional English classes whilst following a normal timetable with their peers. Their language skills are quickly improved, and we are proud of the achievement that these children make at GCSE and A Level, where their results are in line with, or above the national average.

#### **Communication with Parents**

Communication with parents is vital and we recognise the importance of close, supportive links. Regular contact between teachers and parents is made possible through a variety of parent-contact events, our website and electronic communication.

Every student has a Link Book and parents can log into the MIS system to monitor attendance, reporting and homework online by using a secure login. We expect all our parents to keep in touch with the information we share and to contact us with queries or concerns and good news. For more information find us on Facebook; Instagram; X, formerly known as Twitter; and Linkedin.

#### Extra-curricular

Our extra-curricular provision is a real strength as we believe this apportions balance in our students' lives. Students at Rooks Heath School benefit from several opportunities throughout the year to participate in a host of off-site activities. These range from field trips to visiting museums and travelling to do musical performances for various audiences.

There are a variety of out-of-hours learning clubs which take place outside of timetabled lessons including:

- Book Club
- Debating Society
- Music Groups including Stage Band, String Ensemble
- Competitive team-games which are arranged between tutor groups, against other schools in Harrow and nationally
- A variety of curriculum-linked off-site activities in subject areas including Maths,
   English, Science, Drama, Geography and many more.

There is a Breakfast Club which is held at 7.30am – 8.30am daily and offers a healthy breakfast, the use of ICT, and teacher support. There is also a library with a wealth of reading books for all levels and access to computers. Fundraising plays an integral part of Rooks Heath School. It brings students together and teaches the value of philanthropy and generosity.

Parents may use the following email address for any queries: contactus@rooksheath.harrow.sch.uk



186 High Street, Wealdstone, Middlesex HA3 7AY © 020 8863 9922 → www.tshlc.harrow.sch.uk

**Travel Map** 

**Headteacher: Miss Nicola Walsh** 

DfE NO: 310 4700

PLACES AGES GENDER TYPE

PLACES 150

**AGES** 11-16

**GENDER**Girls

TYPE Academy



The Sacred Heart Language College for Girls is a modern Catholic institution, committed to providing up to date education fit for today's society. We are a multicultural, diverse institution located in the heart of our community and are proud of our provision of education within a Catholic framework. This enures that we maintain our historical and contemporary position as one of this borough's highest achieving academic institutions who have been graded by Ofsted as outstanding in 2008, 2014 and 2024. We are proudly Catholic an celebrate Christ at the centre of our education and lives. We welcome students of other faiths who respect our culture, as we respect theirs, and we foster a real sense of community which makes everyone feel valued and where wellbeing is all important.

#### **Aims**

The aims of our College are very clear: to enable our students to come to a deeper knowledge of Christ; to discover and use their individual gifts and skills; and to be aware of the importance of integrity, honesty and justice. We develop their knowledge, skills and abilities so as to provide an excellent foundation for high achievements. We proclaim the Gospel of Christ so that the girls live by these values now and in the years to come.

#### Opportunities for a Catholic Education

Our faith underpins all aspects of our College life. Students are empowered to respond to God's call to service. Girls are encouraged to make a real contribution to the wider community. As such charity work is an important part of our College life.

We warmly welcome contact between home and College and we work in close co-operation with parents to ensure high standards of behaviour and work, so that every girl can make full use of her God-given talents. Our values and beliefs enable us to develop as a strong community where all are enabled to achieve.

#### **Opportunities for Academic Success**

The Sacred Heart Language College offers a broad and balanced curriculum which inspires every girl to explore her individual talents and skills.

Our last OFSTED inspection judged the College to be outstanding for the third time. It praised the College, stating:

"The College has an ethos of service to others and a community spirit. There is a a wealth of opportunity for students to undertake leadership roles, develop their talents and interests and broaden their horizons."

#### **Opportunities to Shine**

R.E., Science, Maths and English are strengths in The Sacred Heart Language College.

The College currently works with key partners to provide opportunities for gifted and talented students and to raise the aspirations of all our girls.

There are opportunities for everyone to shine, to gain confidence and to develop personal and social skills.

"I like the Sacred Heart because the College makes it a community, there are many teachers that we can talk to, like our form tutor. Our College is very accepting and inclusive, making me always feel welcome. It also provides us with a good environment to learn in and you can tell the teachers want the best for us" (student)

#### Opportunities for the future

Supported by careers advisers every student is helped to explore the possibilities suitable for her interests and aptitudes. All students progress on to further education or training with most progressing to our partner Sixth Form at St. Dominic's Sixth Form College.

We at The Sacred Heart Language College look to educate the citizens of tomorrow and to prepare them to face the challenges of their future.

"Well done to The Sacred Heart Language College for a fantastic education and all the support you've given to my daughter. The Gospel values are truly lived and we are very grateful." (Parent)



High Road, Harrow Weald, Middlesex HA3 5DY
© 020 8863 2706 (admin)
\$\B\020 8863 3435\$

Madmin@salvatorian.harrow.sch.uk

www.salvatoriancollege.com

**Executive Headteacher: Mr Martin Tissot**DfE NO: 310 5400

**Travel Map** 



PLACES 150 **AGES** 11-18

GENDER Boys TYPE Academy

Our vision: To be the School of First Choice
Our mission: We will embrace the teachings of Christ and, in our pursuit of
excellence, we will foster a greater knowledge and love of the Divine Saviour. We
will develop, in our pupils, exemplary manners and a commitment to their studies
so that they make outstanding progress. We will nurture our pupils so that they
become effective leaders of good influence.

#### A Tradition of Learning: Embracing the Future

"Pupils are proud to belong to Salvatorian College. The school is a strong, caring community that nurtures pupils' talents and abilities. Leaders have high expectations of all pupils. They want every pupil to succeed at school and in life. Pupils meet these expectations and strive to achieve excellence." (Ofsted February 2022)

"Pupils work hard and show commitment to their learning. In lessons, low-level disruption is very rare" (Ofsted February 2022)

Salvatorian College is a thriving and successful academy for boys aged 11-18. A few years ago, the school moved into a new £28-million-pound campus located in Harrow Weald. Our facilities include: seven fully equipped science laboratories, four-court sports hall and fitness studio, performing arts suite, library, brand new computer suites, and bright, spacious teaching rooms.

Salvatorian College is in a partnership arrangement with the Cardinal Hume Academies Trust which is one of the highest performing multi-academy trusts in England according to published data.

We are excited to have completed the first year of our re-opened Sixth Form, offering an excellent choice of courses including A Levels and vocational options, in a dedicated Sixth Form block. We view their time here as a seven year journey towards higher education and employment.

#### **Ethos**

Salvatorian College is a Catholic school and the majority of pupils are from a Catholic faith background; however, it is not just a school for Catholics, and we welcome a diverse range of pupils attracted by our values-led approach.

School life is characterised by outstanding relationships between pupils and staff. The learning environment is disciplined, calm and respectful. Emphasis is placed on virtue and character formation such that pupils join as boys but leave as well-mannered, successful and ambitious young men.

High expectations for all pupils stem from our commitment to excellence. Pupils make outstanding progress, regardless of their starting points. We believe passionately in the importance of recognising every pupil as a unique individual, with their own gifts and talents, who can make a contribution and positive difference to our school community.

You are cordially invited to visit us at our Open Evening, and at any time during the school day, by contacting the school office.

#### **Outstanding GCSE results**

Salvatorian College pupils achieve outstanding GCSE results. In the last set of published exam results (2024), under the Progress measure, pupil progress was +0.5 which is significantly above average in England, and above average for Harrow.

- 76% of pupils achieved grade 4 or above in English and Maths (A\*-C), our highest ever published percentage
- 62% of pupils achieved grade 5 or above in English and Maths (A\*-B)
- Progress 8 of +0.5
- Attainment 8 5.4

These excellent results are consistent, and were even sustained throughout the two years of disruption to normal exams caused by the Covid-19 pandemic. The Mayor of London has recognised the success of Salvatorian College, inviting us to join his "Schools for Success" programme. This is because pupils with low starting points regularly make progress in thetop 6% of schools in London.

We offer a progression pathway at the end of Key Stage 4 to our own Sixth Form college, and to other leading providers. 90% of Salvatorian College pupils go on to higher education at a university.

#### A passion for Teaching and Learning

"Leaders are committed to providing pupils with a broad and balanced academic education. Teachers have good subject knowledge. They use it well to present new information to pupils and to revisit what pupils have learned before." (Ofsted February 2022)

Pedagogy at Salvatorian College is of the highest quality. As a partner in the Cardinal Hume Academies Trust, collaborative approaches are taken to planning and developing teaching and resources.

Standards are monitored rigorously and staff undergo continuous training to ensure they remain at the cutting edge of educational practice. Pace, challenge and skilful questioning are consistent features in encouraging our students to think critically and develop their numeracy and literacy.

Pupils are taught in sensibly sized classes – grouped as appropriate, according to ability, aptitude or interest – to ensure that the individual's learning needs are met. Homework is integral to fostering progress and is both differentiated and supplemented by 'challenge' tasks, so pupils consolidate their knowledge and advance their learning.

The progress of pupils is kept under regular review and progress grades are sent home half-termly. Teachers recognise that children learn in a variety of ways and so we tailor approaches, techniques and technologies to maximise opportunity for all.

An extensive programme of after-school, holiday and weekend teaching is provided free of charge for all. Pupils in Key Stages 4 and 5 are prepared for exam success through a free Saturday school programme delivered throughout the year.

#### An inspiring curriculum

"Leaders have developed a curriculum that is ambitious for all pupils."

"Leaders prepare pupils well for life during their school years and beyond." (Ofsted February 2022)

Our curriculum is broad and balanced with the academic rigour of the English Baccalaureate at its heart. We meet and exceed the 'gold standard' of the National Curriculum. Learning is logical and sequential, with detailed tasks building towards a broader understanding of the bigger picture, enabling pupils to see the links within, and between, different subjects. Understanding is continually tested to ensure effective long-term recall of knowledge.

By building on the "best that's been thought and said", we engender an appreciation of human creativity and achievement and give pupils the chance to become a part of this legacy.

Pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 study a board range of subjects including a core of English, Maths, Science, Religious Education, Humanities and Foreign Languages, supplemented by a range of other subjects including Art, Music, Drama, Computer Studies, Physical Education, and Design Technology (with Food Technology).

Pupils in Years 10 and 11 study core subjects and options including Modern

Foreign Languages, Art, Physical Education, Business Studies, Computer Studies, Sociology, Psychology, Design and Technology, Economics, Graphics, Hospitality and Catering, Music and Drama.

Pupils in Years 12 and 13 have the option to study A Levels in Maths, Biology, Chemistry, Physics, Computer Science, Economics, History, Geography, Politics, Sociology, Psychology, English Literature, Drama and Media Studies. We also offer vocational qualifications in Business, Medical Science, Information Technology and Music.

The timetable consists of 5 x 1 hour lessons each day (8:45am – 3:15pm). A homework club, staffed by teachers, runs after school until 5pm.

## A wealth of enriching opportunities: Educating Beyond the Classroom

"Pupils enjoy attending the school."

"Teachers educate pupils about different cultures and viewpoints. They encourage pupils to discuss and debate important moral issues."

"Leaders provide them with a range of clubs and activities to enrich their education and promote healthy lifestyles. These include kung-fu, science and drama clubs, 'body pump' fitness and many sports." (Ofsted February 2022)

Our comprehensive programme of extra- curricular activities provides something for everyone: team sports, individual sports and fitness, Duke of Edinburgh, debating, drama, music, art, science and many other clubs and societies. 'Wider Horizons Week' takes place in the Summer Term, when we drop the academic timetable in favour of an extensive range of trips, international travel and other enriching opportunities.

Our personal, social, health, and economic education programme ensures that pupils develop skills and knowledge they need to live a fulfilling life.

Relationships and sex education is taught in a faith-sensitive manner, with a strong emphasis on respect for human dignity.

Pupils are encouraged to consider the meaning of life and their own understanding of, and relationship with, God. Issues of philosophy and ethics are discussed and debated to nurture critical thinking.

The school operates a charity giving calendar and our responsibility to help others less fortunate is important to our ethos. Pupils organise and run a range of community events, in addition to fundraising for nominated charities.

## Caring and professional approaches to Pastoral Care, Guidance and Support

"Pupils enjoy attending the school. They are safe here and know who to go to should they have any concerns."

"Leaders know pupils well and establish positive relationships with parents and carers."

"From Year 7 onwards, pupils receive careers education, information and guidance. This allows them to make well-informed choices about GCSE options and post-16 education and training."

"Pupils behave in a courteous and respectful manner. Leaders have established a calm and orderly environment. They do not allow poor behaviour to affect pupils' learning." (Ofsted February 2022)

We pride ourselves on looking after our pupils as if they were our own and value each individual as unique and created in the image and likeness of God. Pastoral care is led by dedicated Heads of Year supported by teams of form tutors. They ensure that pupils are safe, happy and exceeding their academic targets, and communicate frequently with parents and carers. We have a strong sense of community and instil pupils with pride in their Salvatorian College heritage.

Our Additional Needs department supports pupils with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). Pupils with SEND access the full curriculum and receive effective help in lessons from learning support assistants. Teachers have a strong understanding of pupils' needs and they adapt resources accordingly. This means that pupils with SEND complete the same work as other pupils and achieve highly.

Safeguarding has consistently been judged to be outstanding and exemplary by external reviews. Experienced staff work closely with pupils and their families to provide support when required.

We work closely alongside local primary schools to ensure a smooth and successful transition to Year 7. We visit pupils and their teachers in their primary schools and run an induction day. All transition pupils are invited to attend a weeklong summer school programme free of charge.

Further information on all aspects of school life can be found on the Salvatorian College website: www.salvatoriancollege.com

#### **Admissions**

#### The published admission number

The published admission number (PAN) for admissions to Year 7 is 150 pupils. The Governing Body has sole responsibility for admissions and will admit a maximum of 150 boys to Year 7 in September 2026. When there are more than 150 applications, places will be offered according to the following order of priority:

#### General guidance

The Governors will give top priority within a category to any applicant whose child has an exceptional educational, social or medical need which can only be met at this school and for which compelling professional evidence is supplied at the time of application.

Applications from children of multiple births, e.g. twins, triplets, etc. In cases where only one place is available and twins/triplets tie for the last available place, then all will be offered a place even if this exceeds the planned admission number.

Separate application procedures apply to children with an Education, Health and Care Plan.

#### Criteria

- Baptised Catholic, looked after children, and Baptised Catholic children who have been adopted (or subject to child arrangements orders or special guardianship orders immediately following having been looked after).
- 2. Practising baptised Catholic children with an older sibling who will be attending the school at the time of admission.
- 3. Other practising baptised Catholic children.
- 4. Other baptised Catholic children.
- 5. Other looked after children and other children who have been adopted (or subject to child arrangements orders or special guardianship orders) immediately following having been looked after.
- 6. Children of other Christian denominations whose application is supported by a letter from a minister/religious leader, showing membership of the faith community.
- 7. Children of other faiths whose application is supported by a letter from a minister/religious leader, showing membership of the faith community. (see Note G).
- 8. Any other applicants please visit https://www.salvatoriancollege. com/admissions/ to view the full admissions policy.



Whitefriars Avenue, Harrow, HA3 5RQ © 020 8427 2080 ⊕ www.whitefriarssecondary.net

Headteacher: Mr P.K Vekaria

DfE NO: 310 2049

**Travel Map** 



PLACES 150\* **AGES** 3-18

GENDER Mixed TYPE Academy

\* Whitefriars is an all-through school, therefore 90 places will be reserved for children attending Year 6. On 1 March, 60 places will be offered via the coordinated process

We are proud to be a unique and exceptional oversubscribed all-through school with over 1500 children from Nursery to Sixth Form.

"Pupils are happy at this calm, inclusive school"

- Ofsted March 2024

#### **Our School Mission and Values**

To provide an exceptional educational experience for our students, staff and families. Thus, fostering ambitious, highly skilled and educated positive citizens for our community. What makes us special is how we work as a unified community in pursuit of this mission.

"This is a school where everyone is welcome and encouraged to do their best. There is a sense of community and belonging forged between the primary and secondary phases. When new pupils join, they are welcomed into the community"

— Ofsted 2024

# Our Inspirational Curriculum leading to exceptional Teaching and Learning

We prepare every child for the changing world we live in. A world which is more global, more driven by technology, a world where anything is possible with the right preparation and unwavering positive attitude.

That means providing a World Class Curriculum and exceptional learning experience that reflects the highest academic standards. One that inspires and enthuses pupils through its creativity and openness to the world around us. We are unashamedly an outcome driven school, as education gives opportunity and choice that is imperative with an ever-changing world.

Key Stage 3 for Years 7 and 8 students follow a Key Stage 3 curriculum that prepares them with the skills and knowledge to succeed in their subsequent GCSE or Vocational studies.

The Key Stage 4, from Year 9 our pupils will select options depending upon their interests and abilities. Staff will support pupils in their choices, including consideration of implications for progression at 18 into higher education or employment.

#### **Our Sixth Form**

"Students in the Sixth Form, are well prepared for the next stage of their education, employment or training." – OFSTED 2024

A small family centred Sixth Form with high level of support and small class sizes so we can ensure the highest level of academic and pastoral support for each pupil. We offer a full range of A Levels and specialist BTEC courses, and our Sixth Form programme includes trips and visits, extra-curricular activities, volunteering and leadership opportunities and advice on careers and progression to university, apprenticeships and employment.

#### **Whitefriars Basketball Academy**

Powered by Bridge the Gap with Coach Gary Maitland

New partnership with NBA skills coach Gary Maitland, to deliver a bespoke Elite programme for Basketball players who want to pursue A-level and Vocational courses alongside at least 12 hours of high-quality Basketball coaching every week with high calibre matches across the year.

#### **Exceptional Facilities**

We have new state-of-the art buildings with a wide range of extensive facilities. These include:

- high specification Computing facilities
- · Separate studios for Ceramics, Sculpture and Painting & Drawing
- dedicated Dance and Drama studio
- modern and well-equipped Science labs
- specialist facilities for catering
- specialist Art and Design Technology studios
- large and well-equipped Sports Hall
- A courtyard where students can relax at break and lunchtimes
- attractive dining area and a school forest
- Fenced all-weather play area
- Exceptional basketball facilities with MegaSlam hoops

The Pantry our award-winning catering providers delivering exceptional highly nutritious food in our beef and pork-free kitchen.

#### **Beyond the Curriculum & Enrichment Friday**

"They are given opportunities to develop their own leadership skills through the community group, who are working to improve the school and the local environment. They relish the opportunities to learn outside the classroom"

- OFSTED 2024

Through enrichment events and activities that improve learning, here at Whitefriars, we will endeavour to provide students with a well-rounded and culturally rich education throughout the year celebrating diversity and unity. Our children will be able to 'be the change they want to see in the world', and 'courageous, to be the light where there is darkness'.

Our children will be resilient, optimistic, respectful, honest and well-rounded positive citizens, with an eternal love of learning. At the same time, we are all also members of our communities, places where we find friendship, support and common endeavour. Being at the heart of our communities is a hallmark of Whitefriars School; we are relentless in our pursuit to serve our community, that only deserves the best. We only employ excellent staff, who can deliver an inspirational learning experience for every child; every day.

Some of our annual opportunities

- Duke of Edinburgh Bronze and Silver
- Taiwanese exchange
- Spanish exchange
- Rome trip
- FREE basketball coaching with Bridge the Gap coaches every week
- Theatre & Performing Arts trips
- So much more!

#### **Enrichment every Friday afternoon**

Pupils can select half-termly enrichment activities all year, some of the popular ones:

Sports offers from Netball, Volleyball, Basketball with professional coaches from Bridge the Gap to a huge verity of sports to choose from.

- Maths Challenge
- Debating
- Archery with Bowmans of Harrow
- Dog training with Ziggy (our school dog)
- Art including Clay work
- Journalism supporting the School Newsletter
- Film Making & Podcasts
- Drama including Music Technology
- Cooking New world cuisine every week
- Chess Beat the Headteacher challenge!
- Every Term Pupil voice is used to add more activities!

#### **Pupils & our Staff**

'Pupils are kept safe and feel safe because there are systems in place to support them if any problems should arise' — OFSTED 2024

We want our children and young people to have a sense of deep belonging, knowing the importance of 'giving back' and the value of community and togetherness to their everyday lives. As a Trust, we will foster a culture that respects diversity, safeguards our children's wellbeing and recognises that we are stronger together than we are apart. In pursuing this vision Staff, Trustees and Directors will model this every day, knowing that each one of us plays a part in making it a reality for every child and young person in our care.

We are fully staffed with permanent specialised teachers across Secondary, we only employ exceptional staff that are fully committed to being on the journey to deliver our school mission.

#### **Our Expectations**

We want all our pupils to be happy, safe so they can focus on learning. Thus, we do not tolerate disruptive behaviour in lessons, or any anti-social behaviour in school or whilst travelling to and from school. All phones must be handed in on arrival as we want our students focusing on their learning.

We have incredibly high expectations of our students, with the Whitefriars Expectations used to encapsulate what an impeccable student exemplifies.

#### **Whitefriars Expectations**

We are respectful at all times; manners matter
We are always punctual and walk calmly and sensibly around school
We stay focused, track the teacher and follow instructions in all lessons
We respect our uniform and wear it with pride
We take care of our school environment
We always complete classwork and home learning to an excellent standard

Sit up ready to listen

Track the teacher

Ask and answer Q's

Respect everyone

Our staff get to know the pupils as individuals and build meaningful relationships that last. This makes the school a happy place. We motivate the pupils through praise and recognition. Pupils with learning or social needs are supported through a

range of interventions and individualised programmes.

Merits are awarded for pupils who go above and beyond and embrace the growth mindset. These merits allow them to work towards a Bronze, Silver or Gold Award each year. Upon achievement of these awards pupils receive certificates, special mentions in assemblies, recognition in newsletters and an invitation to the Gold Award trips.

We have a highly visible and responsive leadership team and staff who will always find time to talk to parents and carers about the pupils' needs. Our school is built on strong partnerships with families and the local community.



Porlock Avenue, Harrow, Middlesex HA2 0AD © 020 8864 7688 \*\* www.whitmore.harrow.sch.uk

**Headteacher: Mr James Rebbitt** 

DfE NO: 310 4026

**Travel Map** 



#### Student Success

"Outcomes over time are excellent, and this includes the performance of pupils with special educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND)." (Ofsted 2025)

At Whitmore High School we believe passionately that every child has unique gifts and talents and deserves the best possible education. This was recognised by Ofsted in our inspection from March 2025 when the school was graded as Outstanding in all categories. We have an excellent record of academic achievement and regularly obtain the highest rating from the government for our examination results. We value all our students and expect them to reach the highest standards of work and behaviour in our positive, friendly but disciplined atmosphere. We are very proud of our students and all they achieve here.

#### Curriculum

"Pupils study a broad academic curriculum. The school has identified the most important knowledge that pupils need and has carefully considered how they should learn it." (Ofsted 2025)

At Whitmore, every child follows a rich, broad and balanced curriculum. High quality teaching inspires and supports students to develop the confidence, motivation and self-discipline to succeed. Teachers provide engaging, well-resourced lessons with challenge for the most able. In Year 7 and 8 students follow an enhanced programme of study, which includes the national curriculum and much more. Our curriculum includes dual languages (French and Spanish), Music, Drama, Ceramics, Sculpture and Computing. A large number of students also take advantage of the extra music tuition available.

Students in Years 9, 10 and 11 study a range of GCSE subjects that follow the English Baccalaureate. Excellent exam results are a priority and the majority of our students work towards 10 or 11 GCSEs. All students study six core GCSEs (English Language and Literature, Double Science, Mathematics and RE). Optional GCSE subject choices include Art (Ceramics, Painting & Drawing, Sculpture); Business Studies; Computer Science; Design & Technology; Drama; Food & Nutrition; French; Geography; Spanish; Arabic; History; Media Studies; Music; PE; Sociology and Triple Science. All students complete a Work Experience placement in Year 10. Homework is a vital part of education which helps develop independent learning and is set throughout the school. A homework timetable is issued to students and parents and our library runs a daily homework club, available for all students.

"Staff have very strong subject knowledge and benefit from high-quality professional development." (Ofsted 2025)

#### **Pastoral Care**

"Pupils are highly engaged and focused in lessons. They value diverse beliefs in their community. The school knows the pupils very well." (Ofsted 2025)

"Its work with a range of external agencies to support pupils and their families with additional support is exemplary. Pupils enjoy school and attendance is high." (Ofsted 2025)

We pride ourselves on the quality of our pastoral care, which commences before students join Whitmore High School. We have an experienced team, which works very closely with primary schools to ease the transfer. Our induction programme includes visits to primary schools, individual interviews for tutors to meet each student and their parents, and a day of special activities that takes place at Whitmore High School.

Pastoral care is organised through form tutors and Heads of Year, who move up the school with the students and get to know them very well as individuals. Academic progress, attendance and punctuality are all monitored closely.

Parents are welcomed regularly for consultations and Year 8 students have an individual interview to discuss their choice of upper school courses. In Year 11, each student has a personalised guidance interview to discuss the range of Sixth Form courses available.

Our rewards system recognises hard work and positive contributions to school life and certificates and prizes for these achievements are presented in assemblies and at our annual Achievement Evening.

A clear Code of Conduct ensures all students are fully aware of our high standards of behaviour. Emphasis is placed on students developing self-discipline which results from the desire to learn and a respect and awareness of the rights and needs of others. Progress is assessed regularly in all subjects and parents receive three reports a year and attend a Parents' Evening.

We regard the partnership with parents as vital to each student's development and progress. Parents are encouraged to contact the school with any concerns. They

are also welcome to raise any issues with the Headteacher at his surgery each Monday after school. The school's newsletter and website keeps parents up to date with school successes and events.

#### Sixth Form

"Leaders prepare pupils, and students in the sixth form, extrmely well for the next stage of education, employment, or training." (Ofsted 2025)

Whitmore has a very popular and successful Sixth Form. We offer a full range of A Levels and specialist BTEC courses. Our Sixth Form programme includes trips and visits, extra-curricular activities, volunteering and leadership opportunities and advice on careers and progression to university, apprenticeships and employment. Standards are high and the majority of our students' progress to highly regarded university courses. A separate Sixth Form prospectus is available on the school website.

#### **Facilities**

Whitmore provides state-of-the-art facilities for all our students. Our landmark building provides extensive specialist accommodation and equipment which includes:

- Modern Computer Science suites and class sets of laptop computers
- A well-resourced modern library and computer centre which is also open out of school hours for homework
- 13 well equipped laboratories with prep rooms to support teaching and learning of Chemistry, Biology and Physics
- An impressive Drama and Dance studio used for rehearsals and performances
- Separate studios for Ceramics, Sculpture and Painting & Drawing
- Impressive Media and Music studios with recording facilities
- A large study area and seminar rooms for our Sixth Form.
- A large, well-equipped sports hall with spectator seating and a superb fitness suite
- An all-weather sports pitch and courts for tennis and netball, all floodlit
- A spacious and attractive dining area
- A courtyard where students can relax at break and lunchtimes

#### **Extra-Curricular Activities**

"The school's personal development offer and careers programme are both very thoughtfully planned and delivered. Pupils value the rich and varied opportunities to pursue their own interests and talents and to gain cultural insights." (Ofsted 2025)

A key strength of the school is the extensive variety and range of enrichment opportunities, which entice a high proportion of students to participate. These are very strong in the areas of the creative arts, sports, Duke of Edinburgh awards and study support. Flourishing music groups include brass, wind and string ensembles; a samba band, jazz band, steel pans and choir. They perform regularly in concerts both within the school, nationally and internationally.

Our Drama productions and showcases are extremely popular and play to capacity audiences. Each summer there is an Art and Design Exhibition, which is open to the public. Our Debating and Maths Challenge Teams continue to achieve success at local and national level. A wide range of sporting activities are open to all and include competitive teams – particular successes in recent years include football, trampolining, netball, athletics, tennis, swimming, cricket, basketball, badminton and Boccia.

Departments organise many curriculum trips and visits. Journeys in recent years include adventure activities in Wales, the Lake District and Dorset; Music tours to Spain and Italy; History trips to the WW1 graves; Art trips to various exhibitions and Centre court tickets for Wimbledon.

We regularly welcome politicians, civil servants and the media interested in our curriculum developments and the achievements of our students. Each year students also actively raise tens of thousands of pounds for national and local charities.

#### **Awards**

The school's many awards include:
OFSTED Outstanding 2025 and 2015
Department for Education Top 30 Schools Award
High Performing Specialist Science College
National Training and Leadership Development School

# Applying for schools in other boroughs

Parents of children who live in Harrow may apply to schools in neighbouring boroughs. Similarly, parents of children who live outside Harrow may apply to schools inside Harrow. It may be true that the nearest school or schools to your home are located in other boroughs.

You can apply to schools in other boroughs by simply naming them on your application form in the usual way. You should only fill out one application form, and that should be the form from the borough where you live. So if your child is a Harrow resident, fill out a Harrow form – even if you are not applying to any Harrow schools. You can only apply to a maximum of four schools in Hertfordshire.

Please find contact details below for admissions departments in neighbouring Councils where you can get advice on school open days, admissions arrangements and other details.

#### **Barnet**

Pupil Admissions and Travel Building 4, North London Business Park Oakleigh Road South N11 1NP © 020 8359 7651

⊠ school.admissions@barnet.gov.uk

www.barnet.gov.uk

#### **Brent**

Pupil and Parent Services PO Box 1057 Wembley, Middlesex HA9 1HJ © 020 8937 3110

oxdots school.admissions@brent.gov.uk

www.brent.gov.uk

mww.brent.gov.uk/admissions

#### **Ealing**

**School Admissions** 

Perceval House

14 - 16 Uxbridge Road, London W5 2HL

© 0208 825 5511 (Primary school admissions)

© 0208 825 5522 (High school admissions)

⊠ mainroundadmissions@ealing.gov.uk

mww.ealing.gov.uk/admissions

#### Hertfordshire

Children, Schools & Families

**CHR 102** 

Pegs Lane

Hertford

**SG13 8DQ** 

© 0300 123 4043

- <sup>↑</sup> www.hertsdirect.org

#### Hillingdon

London Borough of Hillingdon School Placement and Admissions Team 4E/09 Civic Centre High Street, Uxbridge UB8 1UW

- © 01895 556644
- oxtimes admissions@hillingdon.gov.uk
- www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schools

Visit www.education.gov.uk
For other Local Authority address details

# Children with Special Educational Needs

Harrow aims to allow children with Special Educational Needs (SEN) to attend their local secondary school wherever possible, and the vast majority of children with SEN do so. Only a small number of children, who have the most complex needs, receive places at a special school or at a mainstream school with special provision. To talk about the most appropriate placement for your child, parents should contact the Special Educational Needs Assessment and Review Service (SENARS) on 020 8501 8383.

There are two separate admissions arrangements for SEN children, depending on whether they have an Educational, Health and Care Plan.

#### Children without an EHC Plan

These children go through the normal admission procedure. Parents should fill out an application form in the usual way and children will be offered a place based on the school's published admissions criteria. All schools in Harrow receive additional funding to provide extra help for children with SEN.

#### Children with an EHC Plan

These children do not go through the normal admission procedure. SENARS will consult schools for places on their behalf. We encourage parents to complete school application forms but this is optional. Parents are welcome to visit schools and attend open days.

Before the end of year 5, there will be a review of your child's EHC Plan or Statement of SEN, where parents, school staff and other professionals will discuss the arrangements for secondary school transfer. SENARS will receive a report of that review, and will write to parents at the beginning of September, asking for confirmation of their school preference. SENARS will then consult with the secondary school of preference (if appropriate) and, if required, contact parents again to discuss other options.

SENARS will write to parents in the third week in January to offer their child a place at a secondary school and to propose support arrangements. An amended Final EHC Plan or Statement of SEN which names a secondary school will then be issued by 15 February on the year of transfer.

#### Right to appeal

Parents who are dissatisfied with the school that is being offered should contact SENARS. If concerns cannot be resolved, parents have the right of appeal to the First-Tier Tribunal of the Health, Education and Social Care Chamber (HESC).

The Special Educational Needs and Disability Code of Practice January 2015 states that a school may only object to the admission of a child with an EHC Plan or Statement of SEN on the

following grounds:

That the placement of the child would be incompatible with the efficient education of the pupils with whom they would be educated and that there are no reasonable steps that can be taken to enable the inclusion of the child. If you believe this process applies to you or your child please contact SENARS on 020 8051 8383.

# University technical colleges and studio schools

University Technical Colleges and Studio Schools accept 14-19 year olds for courses of study that are technically oriented or based around work skills. Students born between 1 September 2011 and 31 August 2012 who live in Harrow and wish to apply to University Technical Colleges and Studio Schools in other boroughs should fill out an application form at www.harrow.gov.uk/schooladmissions. Currently there are no University Technical Colleges or Studio Schools in Harrow.

For information on University Technical Colleges visit www.utcolleges.org. For information on Studio Schools visit www.studioschoolstrust.org.

#### The full timetable for applications is:

1 September 2025	Website opens, and you can apply online at <a href="http://www.eadmissions.org.uk">http://www.eadmissions.org.uk</a>
24 October 2025	Last Friday before the half-term holiday. We strongly recommend that you submit your application by this date to avoid any delay.
31 October 2025	Closing date for applications
2 March 2026	Emails sent to parents with the outcome of their application.  Please wait until you have received the email before logging on to the <u>e-Admissions website</u> . In some cases, letters will be sent through the post
16 March 2026	Deadline for acceptance or decline of offer.

Information on the appeals process for University Technical Colleges and Studio Schools is available direct from the schools.

# Appeals

You can appeal any decision made about the school place you have been offered. Bear in mind that appeals will be heard on the basis of the admissions criteria listed in this guide. Please be sure you have strong grounds before you make an appeal. Last year only one appeal was successful.

Name of school	Number of appeals in 2025	Number of successful appeals in 2025
Avanti House School	19	0
<b>Bentley Wood High School</b>	5	0
Nower Hill High School	16	1
Pinner High School	5	0
Whitmore High School	11	0

#### **Appealing to Salvatorian and Sacred Heart**

Appeals about decisions at the above schools are dealt with by the schools directly. Please contact the school and ask for their appeal form to be sent to you.

#### **Appealing to all other Harrow Secondary Schools**

Appeal forms are available on our website at <a href="www.harrow.gov.uk/">www.harrow.gov.uk/</a> schooladmissions.

For guidance and information, contact us at <a href="mailto:schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk">schooladmissions@harrow.gov.uk</a>. An appeal has to be made in writing, setting out the grounds on which it is made, in full. You must include a full description of your case. Additional information and evidence supporting your appeal and its grounds should be submitted as soon as possible and before the appeal hearing. Please note that any evidence or information submitted on the date of the appeal may not be considered.

Appeals will be heard early in the Summer term 2026. To be considered in this first round of grouped appeals, your appeal form must be received by 31 March 2026. Subsequently, appeals hearings are held periodically through the academic year.

#### How the appeals process works

Appeals are organised by Harrow Democratic Services, independently of the Admissions Service. Democratic Services will notify you of the date of your appeal hearing and you will be requested to attend. At the appeal, the Admissions Service will explain the reasons why your child could not be offered a place. You will have the chance to ask questions and members of the appeal panel will ask you questions. The appeal panel will then make its decision and you will be notified of the result in writing. Any child admitted to a school as a result of an appeal will take precedence over others on the waiting list.

#### Appealing to a school outside Harrow

Please contact the Local Authority where the school is located for information of how to appeal.

# Sixth Form education

If you wish to apply for a sixth form place in Harrow, do not fill out a secondary school application form. Applications for sixth form places are made directly to the school or college.

All of Harrow's secondary schools and colleges work together in a partnership called the Harrow Sixth Form Collegiate.

The Harrow Sixth Form Collegiate is a partnership of the following:

**Bentley Wood Sixth Form** 

**Canons Sixth Form** 

**Harrow Sixth Form** 

**Harrow College Sixth Form Centre\*** 

**Hatch End Sixth Form** 

**Nower Hill Sixth Form** 

Park Sixth Form

**Pinner High School** 

**Rooks Heath School** 

Salvatorian College

Whitmore Sixth Form

Whitefriars Sixth Form

Other sixth form provision

St Dominic's Sixth Form College\*

#### How to apply

You should apply to your first choice of school or college.

Forms are available directly from high schools and colleges. The form contains full details of how to fill in the application and where to send it.

You will be offered a guidance interview.

The school or college will consider your predicted grades and reference when deciding whether to offer a place.

<sup>\*</sup> Harrow College Sixth Form Centre, Brookshill, Harrow Weald HA3 6RR & Lowlands Road, Harrow, HA1 3AQ. Tel 020 8909 6000. Email enquiries@harrow.ac.uk. Visit www.harrow.ac.uk

<sup>\*</sup>St Dominic's Sixth Form College, Mount Park Avenue, Harrow on the Hill, HA1 3HX. Tel 0208 422 8084. Email stdoms@stdoms.ac.uk. Visit www.stdoms.ac.ukStanmore Sixth Form College

#### What happens next

Your application will be acknowledged.

The offer of a place is conditional on you achieving the appropriate entrance qualifications. Details of these are indicated in prospectuses or information leaflets from each school or college. You will be given further details during your guidance interview.

An appropriate programme will be negotiated.

Where a school or college does not offer a place, your application will be passed to your second choice.

The offer of a place will be confirmed.

If you do not meet the entrance conditions of your original offer, every effort will be made to place you on a different course in September.

# LGBT pupils

Our vision is to ensure that this is a proud, fair and cohesive Harrow, a great place to live, work and visit and the same applies to places of study.

Lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender pupils may face additional challenges and several of our secondary schools have signed up as Stonewall's Diversity Champions. These include Hatch End High School, Park High School, Pinner High School, Nower Hill High School and The Helix Education Centre.

The Equality Act 2010 provides protection from discrimination because of gender reassignment in schools. This means that it is unlawful for schools to treat pupils less favourable because of gender reassignment and that schools will have to fact in gender reassignment when considering their obligations. Gender reassignment is defined in the Equality Act as someone who is undergoing has undergone or is proposing to under a process (or part of a process) of reassigning their sex by changing physiological or other attributes. This definition means that in order to be protected under the act, a pupil will not necessarily have to be undertaking a medical procedure to change their sex. Pupils who are undergoing a social transition for example going by a preferred name or pronoun are protected by the Equality Act.

A change in school at a key transition point e.g. from primary to secondary may be a good time for transition for some but it should not be the only opportunity. The right time to transition from one gender to another is when the child or young person feels they are ready.

We acknowledge that this may be a challenge for school and families but we feel that every school in Harrow can work to support every child in the borough including those transitioning. We would encourage families to contact us early so we can offer advice and support and also to discuss our admission criteria for children for whom it is essential to be admitted to a specific school because of special circumstances to do with significant medical needs and or social needs. For children who are new to the borough and without a school place we can also consider our Fair Access Panel.

Harrow Admissions Service wishes to work with families to ensure that a change of school is made as smooth as possible and ensuring that the child or young person accesses any support they may need.



# Secondary schools map

